

120 lber Road, Suite 103 Ottawa, Ontario K2S 1E9 Tel. (613)836-0856 Fax (613) 836-7183 www.DSEL.ca

FUNCTIONAL SERVICING REPORT

FOR

CAIVAN COMMUNITIES

BRAZEAU LANDS

3809 BORRISOKANE ROAD

CITY OF OTTAWA

PROJECT NO.: 18-1030

MAY 14, 2019 2ND SUBMISSION © DSEL

FUNCTIONAL SERVICING REPORT FOR CAIVAN COMMUNITIES

BRAZEAU LANDS

PROJECT NO: 18-1030

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.0	INTRODUCTION	. 1
1.1	Existing Conditions	. 1
2.0	GUIDELINES, PREVIOUS STUDIES, AND REPORTS	. 2
2.1	Existing Studies, Guidelines, and Reports	.2
3.0	WATER SUPPLY SERVICING	. 4
3.1	Existing Water Supply Services	. 4
3.2	Water Supply Servicing Design	. 4
3.3	Water Supply Conclusion	.7
4.0	WASTEWATER SERVICING	. 7
4.1	Existing Wastewater Services	.7
4.2	Wastewater Design	. 7
	4.2.1 Brazeau Lands	. 8
	4.2.2 Tamarack Development (The Meadows)	. o . 9
4.3	Wastewater Servicing Conclusion	. 9
5.0	STORMWATER CONVEYANCE	10
5.1	Existing Stormwater Drainage	10
5.2	Proposed Stormwater Management Strategy	10
	5.2.1 Infiltration	11
5.3	Post-Development Stormwater Management Targets	12
	5.3.1 Quality Control	13 13
5.4	Stormwater Management Design	13
	5.4.1 Borrisokane Road – Ministry of Transportation Requirements	14
5.5	Proposed Minor System	14
5.6	Hydraulic Grade Line Analysis	16

6.0	CONCLUSION AND RECOMMENDATIONS	17
5.9	Stormwater Servicing Conclusions	17
5.8	Proposed Grading	17
5.7	Proposed Major System	16

TABLES

Table 1A	Water Supply Design Criteria (System Level Demands)
----------	---

- Table 1B
 Water Supply Design Criteria (Typical)
- Table 1C
 Estimated Water Demands Brazeau Land Updates
- Table 2Wastewater Design Criteria
- Table 3Storm Sewer Design Criteria

APPENDICES

- Appendix A Figure 1 Key Plan Figure 2 - Proposed Development Concept
- Appendix B Excerpts from JLR Master Servicing Study Figure 3 – Watermain Servicing Plan
- Appendix C Excerpts from JLR Master Servicing Study
 - Master Sanitary Drainage Area (MSAN)
 - Table 6-3 & 6-4

Drawing No 3 – Sanitary Servicing Plan Sanitary Design Sheet (DSEL, May 2019) Excerpts from Tamarack's "The Meadow" development servicing report

- Section 4 from report
- Sanitary Drainage Plan (Meadows) Drawing 43
- Annotated Sanitary Design Sheets
- BSUEA Sanitary Sewer Design Sheet
- Appendix D Excerpts from JLR Master Servicing Study
 - Figure 3-1
 - Table 5-2 & 5-5
 - Master Storm Drainage Plan (MST-2)
 Drawing No. 1 Storm Servicing Plan
 Storm Design Sheet (DSEL, May 2019)
 Excerpts from **BSUEA MSS** (Section 5 excerpts)
- Appendix E Drawing No. 2 Preliminary Grading Plan

18-1030

FUNCTIONAL SERVICING REPORT FOR CAIVAN COMMUNITIES

BRAZEAU LANDS

CITY OF OTTAWA PROJECT NO: 18-1030

1.0 INTRODUCTION

David Schaeffer Engineering Limited (DSEL) has been retained to prepare a Functional Servicing Report (FSR) in support of the Brazeau Lands development area on behalf of Caivan Communities (CC).

The proposed Brazeau Lands development area is located at 3809 Borrisokane Road within the Barrhaven South Urban Expansion Area (**BSUEA**). As illustrated in **Figure 1** (see **Appendix A**) the site is located north of Barnsdale Road, east of Highway 416 (and Borrisokane Road), south of Cambrian Road and west of the future New Greenbank Road alignment. The current zoning is Mineral Extraction (ME) and is proposed to be amended to permit low-rise residential uses. The western portion of the property is outside of the urban boundary and will remain at the current zoning while the eastern side (approximately 24.5 ha) is within the urban boundary and will be rezoned as noted above. The lands are planned to be developed with a mix of detached single homes, townhomes, park blocks, SWM blocks, open space and a road network (see **Figure 2** for the preliminary lotted Concept Plan SK-17 in **Appendix A**).

The objective of this report is to provide sufficient detail to demonstrate that the proposed development area can be supported by municipal services.

1.1 Existing Conditions

The Brazeau Lands property is currently an aggregate extraction pit and is operated in accordance with the Ontario Aggregate Resources Act and Regulations.

The property ground surface is significantly disturbed as a result of the mineral extraction activities that have occurred over the years with stockpiles of materials at various locations and elevations. The eastern portion of the site adjacent to the New Greenbank Road future alignment range in elevations from approximately 108.0m to 104.5m. On-site elevations vary due to the various stockpiles of materials but are general averaging about 99.0m. Drainage is generally conveyed westward towards Borrisokane Road which is owned by, and under the jurisdiction of, the Ministry of Transportation.

18-1030

The property is within the Jock River watershed and is under the jurisdiction of the Rideau Valley Conservation Authority (RVCA).

2.0 GUIDELINES, PREVIOUS STUDIES, AND REPORTS

2.1 Existing Studies, Guidelines, and Reports

The following studies were utilized in the preparation of this report.

- Ottawa Sewer Design Guidelines, City of Ottawa, SDG002, October 2012 (City Standards)
 - Technical Bulletin ISDTB-2014-01, Revisions to Ottawa Design Guidelines
 Sewer
 City of Ottawa, February 5, 2014.
 (ISDTB-2014-01)
 - Technical Bulletin PIEDTB-2016-01, Revisions to Ottawa Design Guidelines – Sewer City of Ottawa, September 6, 2016. (PIEDTB-2016-01)
- Ottawa Design Guidelines Water Distribution City of Ottawa, July 2010. (Water Supply Guidelines)
 - Technical Bulletin ISD-2010-2 City of Ottawa, December 15, 2010. (ISDTB-2010-2)
 - Technical Bulletin ISDTB-2014-02 City of Ottawa, May 27, 2014. (ISDTB-2014-02)
- Design Guidelines for Sewage Works, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, 2008. (formerly MOECC) (MECP Design Guidelines)
- Highway Drainage Design Standards (MTO 2008)
- Drainage Management Manual (MTO 1997), Ministry of Transportation. (MTO Manuals)

18-1030

- Stormwater Planning and Design Manual, Ministry of the Environment, March 2003. (SWMP Design Manual)
- City of Ottawa Official Plan, adopted by Council 2003. (Official Plan)
- South Nepean Collector: Phase 2 Hydraulics Review / Assessment Technical Memorandum Novatech, August 2015 (Novatech SNC Memo)
- Master Servicing Study Barrhaven South Urban Expansion Area, J.L. Richards & Associates Limited, Revision 2, May 2018 (BSUEA MSS)
- Servicing Brief Quinn's Pointe Residential Stages 2, 3 & 4, J.L. Richards & Associates Limited, Revision 1, October 2018 (File No. 26610-001.1) (Quinn's Pointe Brief)
- Jock River Reach One Subwatershed Study Stantec, 2007 (Jock River SWS)

18-1030

3.0 WATER SUPPLY SERVICING

3.1 Existing Water Supply Services

The **BSUEA MSS** provided an overview of the existing watermain infrastructure associated with the BSUEA. An assessment of the water supply for the area was completed to examine the feasibility of the extension of existing infrastructure that would meet the required City and MECP criteria for the whole of the development area.

The 'Master Watermain" plan (Drawing MWM) from the **BSUEA MSS** is provided in **Appendix B** and illustrates the existing watermains in proximity to the Brazeau Lands. In addition, a conceptual watermain plan (Drawing CWM) from the preliminary Servicing Brief for Minto's Quinn's Pointe (Stages 2, 3 & 4) residential area is provided for reference. The anticipated watermain servicing connections points for the Brazeau Lands are as follows:

- Existing 300mm diameter watermain terminating at Dundonald Drive and the future New Greenbank Road alignment
- Existing 300mm diameter watermain on Kilbirnie Drive at Alex Polowin Avenue
- Existing 250mm diameter watermain at the current south termination of Fameflower Street

3.2 Water Supply Servicing Design

The **BSUEA MSS** presents overall watermain infrastructure details for the BSUEA. The subject property was deemed serviceable and the **MSS** reviewed a number of servicing scenarios (i.e. existing and built-out conditions) that confirmed that the area could be adequately serviced conforming to relevant City and MECP Guidelines and Policies. At the time of detailed design any required easements or land crossing permissions will be obtained to support the water supply infrastructure.

The proposed water servicing is presented in *Figure 3* in *Appendix B*. The Brazeau Lands development will require a minimum of two watermain feeds to the service the property. The advancement of adjacent development areas and their associated watermain networks/sizing will ultimately dictate the preferred connection locations based on where those future terminations will be.

Based on the nearby existing infrastructure, and surrounding development plans, it is proposed that an interim extension of the existing Dundonald Drive 300mm watermain will provide service to the north portion of the property (through either the Drummond or Mattamy Lands). An extension of the existing 300mm watermain along Kilbirnie Drive (proposed in Stage 2 of Quinn's Pointe) will provide service to the site through the Minto property to provide service to the south portion of the property. If necessary, an

18-1030

additional interim feed could be provided from the 250mm watermain from Fameflower Street. This requirement would be assessed at detailed design for the development area. Coordination with the adjacent landowners/designers at the time of detailed design will be undertaken in order to minimize throwaway interim infrastructure where possible.

The **BSUEA MSS** detailed various scenarios for the watermain network and at the time of detailed design, detailed hydraulic modelling will be undertaken to verify that the proposed on-site, and any off-site, watermains are in conformance with all relevant criteria for the development area as a whole or based on any phased development. This would include consideration given to the advancement of the Minto Quinn's Pointe development to the south of the Brazeau Lands based on the current submission to the City of the "Servicing Brief – Quinn's Pointe Residential Stages 2, 3 & 4" prepared by J.L. Richards (October 2018) in support of the proposed Minto draft plan. The proposed phasing and watermain layout are found in the "BSUEA Conceptual Watermain" Drawing CWM found in **Appendix B**.

The water analysis contained in the **BSUEA MSS** and the Quinn's Pointe design report utilized system level water demands as developed by the City due to the fact that the number of units and densities resulted in an overall population that would exceed 3,000. The system level demands listed in Table 7-1 of the **MSS** can be found in **Appendix B** and are summarized as follows:

Land Use Type	Consumption Rate						
JLR BSUEA MSS, May 2018 for Population Exceeding 3000 Persons							
Single Family Residential	180 L/cap/day						
Multi-unit Residential (Townhouse / Back to Back)	198 L/cap/day						
Apartment Residential	219 L/cap/day						
Commercial	50,000 L/ha/day						
Institutional	50,000 L/ha/day						
Outdoor Water Demand	1049 L/unit/day (single detached)						

 Table 1A: Water Supply Design Criteria (System Level Demands)

At the detailed design stage, if desired by the City, the typical Water Supply Design Criteria to be used is as summarized in the following table:

Table 1B:	Water	Supply	Design	Criteria	(Typical)
-----------	-------	--------	--------	----------	-----------

Design Parameter	Value		
Extracted from Section 4: Ottawa Design Guidelines, Wate	er Distribution (July 2010)		
Residential – Detached Single	3.4 p/unit		
Residential – Townhome/ Semi	2.7 p/unit		
Residential – Apartment	1.8 p/unit		

18-1030

Minimum Watermain Size	150 mm diameter
Minimum Depth of Cover	2.4 m top of watermain to finished grade
Normal operating conditions desired operating pressures	350 kPa and 480kPa
During fire flow operating pressure must not drop below	140 kPa

The estimated water demands within the **BSUEA MSS** were summarized in Table 7-2 (excerpt found in **Appendix B**). The table summarized a total population of 1,194 for the Brazeau Lands development area along with some commercial and institutional components. Based on the current development concept the water demand table would need to be refined to reflect a revised residential unit count and the removal of the commercial, institutional and high density components. Based on the current development area is proposed to have approximately 381 single family homes and 170 towns with associated populations of 1,296 and 459 respectively. The adjusted water demands are summarized in the following table:

 Table 1C:
 Estimated Water Demands - Brazeau Land Updates

Design Parameter	Area (ha)	Units	Pop.	ADD SFH 1	ADD MLT ²	ADD APT ³	ADD COM ⁴	ADD INS ⁵	Total BSDY	OWD ⁶	Total MXDY
From Table 7-2 of MSS	12.72	398	1194	1.56	0.87	0.17	0.39	0.85	3.84	2.67	6.51
Revised per Updated Concept Plan	24.39	551 ⁷	1755	2.70	1.05	0	0	0	3.75	4.63	8.38
		+153	+561						+0.09	+1.96	+1.87

1 Daily Demand, Single Family Homes, L/s (see Table 1A for Consumption Rate)

2 Average Daily Demand, Multi-Units (Townhouses and Back to Back Unit) L/s

3 Average Daily Demand, Apartment Units, L/s

4 Average Daily Demand, Commercial, L/s

5 Average Daily Demand, Institutional, L/s

6 Outdoor Water Demand, L/s, calculated as 1,049 L per SFH unit per day per MSS

7 Comprised of 381 Singles Family Homes and 170 Townhouses (maximum yield based on roadway frontages)

From Table 7-2 the overall Total BSDY increased by 0.09 L/s (to 18.75 L/s) which is a 0.5% increase over the previous 18.66 L/s. The total MXDY increases by 1.87 L/s which is a 5.9% increase over the previous 31.48 L/s.

Fire Flow requirements are to be confirmed in accordance with Local Guidelines (Fire Underwriters Survey), City of Ottawa Water Supply Guidelines, and the Ontario Building Code, upon development of detailed concepts for the detached singles, townhomes, and the parks.

18-1030

3.3 Water Supply Conclusion

The subject lands have been reviewed within the **BSUEA MSS** for the BSUEA development areas. It is anticipated that in the interim condition the Brazeau Lands can be serviced by City of Ottawa infrastructure by the extension of existing watermains that are east of the property. At the time of detailed design the site will be subject to detailed watermain analysis that will consider any adjacent system expansions (i.e. Quinn's Pointe development area) and confirmation of any staged/interim infrastructure that may be required to facilitate development of the Brazeau Lands. The proposed water supply design will conform to all relevant City and MECP Guidelines and Policies.

4.0 WASTEWATER SERVICING

4.1 Existing Wastewater Services

Sanitary flows from the BSUEA are all planned to outlet to the existing 900mm diameter Greenbank Road sanitary trunk sewer. The existing South Nepean Collector (SNC) will provide the sanitary outlet for the entire Barrhaven South Community, which includes the BSUEA development area.

Trunk sanitary sewers exist north of the Brazeau Lands area and are located along Cambrian Road (see JLR's *Master Sanitary Drainage Area* plan 'MSAN' in *Appendix C*). The outlet connection point to existing for the Brazeau Lands is as follows:

Existing 500 mm / 600 mm / 750 mm diameter sanitary trunk running east on Cambrian Road then extending north along existing Greenbank Road and east to the South Nepean Collector (SNC). The current sewer termination is at the New Greenbank Road alignment.

As per the **BSUEA MSS**, the subject property is tributary to the existing sanitary trunk sewer along Cambrian Road.

4.2 Wastewater Design

The subject property is planned to be serviced by an internal gravity sanitary sewer system that will generally follow the local road network with select servicing easements and land crossing permissions as required to achieve efficiencies in servicing and grading designs. The wastewater servicing plan (*Drawing 3*), design sheets and background BSUEA MSS information can all be found in *Appendix C*.

The **BSUEA MSS** had proposed that the wastewater outlet from the Brazeau Lands would tie into the off-site Cambrian Road trunk sewer at existing sanitary 'EX MH57A' via the Future Greenbank Road alignment. The *Master Sanitary Drainage Area* plan 'MSAN' from the **BSUEA MSS** is provided in **Appendix C** for reference. Also shown in

18-1030

the 'MSAN' drawing is the proposed sanitary routing for the Drummond Lands immediately north of the Brazeau Lands. The Drummond lands are proposed to be conveyed to Cambrian Road (MA11 to MA10) through Tamarack's "The Meadows Phase 7 & 8" (*Meadows*) development area at 3640 Greenbank Road (D07-16-18-0011). Given the advancement of the Tamarack development (also being designed by DSEL – Project No. 19-1089) this alignment is now also the preferred routing option being proposed for the Brazeau Lands. Discussions have been advanced with both of the landowners to the north and permissions will ultimately be obtained to facilitate this routing.

4.2.1 Brazeau Lands

In the **BSUEA MSS**, Table 6-3 (provided in **Appendix C**) summarized the anticipated flows from the Brazeau Lands. With a more detailed development concept, the site statistics are refined and the sanitary design sheet found in **Appendix C** more accurately reflects the anticipated sanitary flows. As per Section 3.2 of this report, the anticipated unit count is 381 single family homes and 170 townhouse units. Applying the City of Ottawa wastewater design criteria to the development area, the estimated peak sanitary flows from the Brazeau property are projected to be approximately 25.78L/s versus the 21.50L/s (+4.28/s) previously summarized in the JLR's Table 6-3.

Table 6-4 in the **BSUEA MSS** identified critical residual capacities in existing trunk sanitary sewers associated with the BSUEA area. Specifically, the Cambrian Road sewer is the outlet for the Brazeau Lands property and has a limiting pipe reach from existing MH13A to MH15A with a residual capacity of approximately 52.9L/s. The additional 4.28L/s of anticipated sanitary flows uses approximately 8% of the residual capacity leaving 48.62L/s. Review of the **BSUEA MSS** sanitary design sheet indicates that there are no other sanitary sewer constraints up to the SNC.

4.2.2 Tamarack Development (The Meadows)

A first submission detailed design for Tamarack's **Meadows** development was submitted to the City of Ottawa by DSEL in April 2019. The design and reporting for the development incorporated the inclusion of future flows from both the Drummond and Brazeau properties. Various excerpts from that report (external drainage area plans, design sheets and report discussion) are provided in **Appendix C** for reference.

- The excerpted Wastewater portion of the DSEL *Meadows* report, along with appendix exhibits, demonstrate the available capacity in the downstream system(s),
- The *Meadows* Sanitary Drainage Plan No. 43 illustrates the external drainage areas accounted for in the design of the sewers,
- The *Meadows* Sanitary Design Sheet (April 2019) demonstrates the system residual capacity with external Brazeau Land areas incorporated

18-1030

 Note: There is a slight variation in the population and land use configuration in the current Brazeau Lands concept than what was considered in the *Meadows* evaluation. However, the variations are minor (~ +1.7 L/s) and there is still demonstrated residual capacity.

The submitted Meadows report summarizes that the proposed routing can accommodate the Brazeau Lands development area.

4.2.3 Wastewater Design Criteria

The following Table summarizes the City design guidelines and criteria applied in the preliminary sanitary design information above and detailed in *Appendix C*.

Design Parameter	Value					
Current Design Guidelines						
Residential - Single Family / Townhome	3.4 p/unit & 2.7 p/unit respectively					
Residential – Apartment	1.8 p/unit					
Average Daily Demand	280 L/d/person					
Peaking Factor	Harmon's Peaking Factor. Max 4.0, Min 2.0					
Commercial / Institutional Flows	28,000 L/ha/day					
Commercial / Institutional Peak Factor	1.5					
Infiltration and Inflow Allowance	0.33 L/s/ha					
Park Flows	28,000 L/ha/d					
Park Peaking Factor	1.0					
Sanitary sewers are to be sized employing the Manning's Equation	$Q = \frac{1}{n} A R^{\frac{2}{3}} S^{\frac{1}{2}}$					
Minimum Sewer Size	200mm diameter					
Minimum Manning's 'n'	0.013					
Minimum Depth of Cover	2.5m from crown of sewer to grade					
Minimum Full Flowing Velocity	0.6m/s					
Maximum Full Flowing Velocity	3.0m/s					
Extracted from Sections 4 and 6 of the City of Ottawa Sewer Design Guidelines, October 2012, and recent residential subdivisions in City of Ottawa.						

Table 2: Wastewater Design Criteria

4.3 Wastewater Servicing Conclusion

The subject property will be serviced by local sanitary sewers which will outlet northward to future sanitary sewers within the Drummond Lands and Tamarack **Meadows** development areas. The sewers connect to existing sewers along Cambrian Road as demonstrated in the **BSUEA MSS**. There is residual capacity in the downstream sewers providing sufficient capacity for the peak sanitary flows for the subject property.

18-1030

5.0 STORMWATER CONVEYANCE

5.1 Existing Stormwater Drainage

The BSUEA is tributary to three sub-watersheds as depicted in the 'Figure 3-1' excerpt from the **BSUEA MSS** provided in **Appendix D**. The Brazeau Lands are within the Jock River Subwatershed.

Due to the current land use for mineral extraction the majority of the land area is lower than the surrounding topography. As identified in the **BSUEA MSS**, the BSUEA *Existing Condition Report* identified that the original drainage pattern for the development area was northwards via overland flow paths with no defined channels. Per the existing topography characterized within available City of Ottawa base mapping, flows from the subject property will now be ultimately conveyed to the Jock River by storm systems (pipes and ditches as required) along Borrisokane Road.

5.2 Proposed Stormwater Management Strategy

The future flows from the land area are planned to meet the following criteria per the **BSUEA MSS**:

- Meet the existing flow in the downstream system;
- Meet the quality control target of 80% TSS removal as per the Jock River Reach One Subwatershed Study (Stantec, 2007); and,
- > Preserve pre-infiltration condition levels (Section 5.3.4 of **BSUEA MSS**)

In order to provide drainage conveyance to a Borrisokane Road storm outlet, the site grading will be adjusted to convey flows westward. As noted in the **BSUEA MSS**, the *Existing Conditions Report* for the BSUEA identified that the culvert downstream of the aggregate properties receives a pre-development flow of 1,300 L/s during the 1:100 year event (see Figure 3-1, and Tables 5-2 and 5-5 in **Appendix D** from the ECR noting the constrained culvert CVR-C1). During detailed design, servicing of both properties will be developed such that the downstream pre-development flow is not exceeded. Any downstream systems should have sufficient capacity for the pre-development flow.

The **BSUEA MSS** conceptualized the following requirements for the development areas:

- The design of the storm drainage system has been undertaken using the dualdrainage approach. The **BSUEA MSS** sets out the design criteria for future draft plan and site plan applications for the BSUEA.
- Two (2) separate storm servicing solutions were developed; one conventional servicing strategy and one that incorporates the Etobicoke Exfiltration System

(EES) or alternative, which was recommended (see **BSUEA MSS** Drawing MST-2 for details and Section 5.2.1 of this report for discussion).

- The downstream boundary conditions or flow criteria to achieve are developed in the **BSUEA MSS** and are used in the design constraints.
- Allowable minor system release rates were set at the required storm event and future design should maintain the same release rate criteria.
- Stormwater management facilities have been identified in the stormwater management solution for the aggregate extraction areas.

The stormwater management designs will consist of:

- A storm sewer system designed to capture at least the minimum design capture events required under PIETB-2016-01;
- One Stormwater Management (SWM) Pond designed to provide Enhanced Level of Protection (80% total suspended solids (TSS) removal) per MECP guidelines, via treatment of the stormwater captured by the storm sewer network. The SWM pond will provide controls to levels which respect any downstream predevelopment levels;
- An on-site road network designed to maximize the available storage in the onsite road network for the 100-year design event, where possible, with controlled release of stormwater to the minor storm system; and
- An overland flow route designed to safely convey stormwater runoff flows in excess of the on-site road storage.

5.2.1 Infiltration

Within the **BSUEA MSS**, Section 5.4.4 discussed the recommendation of distributed infiltration for development areas. An analysis was carried out and summarized in the *Existing Conditions Report* which determined the various contributions of the water budget based on long-term simulation. The section also notes that the overall predevelopment infiltration from the MSS area was determined but that the aggregate extraction areas were excluded in that determination.

Section 5.5 of the MSS discusses the various storm servicing strategies for the development area. The section went through the various options to achieve the required infiltration targets:

- i) EES Infiltration Strategy
- ii) Infiltration Gallery Strategy
- iii) Conventional system

A description of the EES along with supporting discussion of the review process leading up to its selection as a preferred alternative, sizing and required maintenance and monitoring are detailed in the MSS. In addition, the MSS discusses infiltration galleries and conventional system use.

The aggregate extraction areas of the BSUEA (Drummond and Brazeau) are distinctively different from the Minto and Mattamy development areas discussed in the MSS. Section 5.8.4 (a sub-section of the analysis of EES analysis results) of the MSS suggests that at detailed design of these properties, the strategy to preserve predevelopment infiltration rates will need to be reviewed in consultation with the Geotechnical Engineer once the site rehabilitation information is available. As such, the preferred approached to achieving any pre-development infiltration will be assessed fully at detailed design.

5.3 Post-Development Stormwater Management Targets

Stormwater management requirements for the proposed alternative Stormwater management scheme have been adopted from the *Jock River SWS*, *City Standards*, and the *MECP SWMP Manual*.

Given the general criteria mentioned above, the following specific standards are expected to be required for stormwater management within the subject property:

- Enhanced quality treatment will be provided for stormwater runoff from the subject property, corresponding to a long-term average TSS removal efficiency of 80%, as defined by the MECP prescribed treatment levels;
- Downstream receiving drainage features, culverts, and sewers will be assessed for responses to planned stormwater management outflows, and infrastructure rehabilitation or capacity improvement measures will be planned, as required;
- Storm sewers on local roads are to be designed to provide at least a 2-year level of service without any ponding per the City's latest Technical Bulletin PIEDTB-2016-01;
- Storm sewers on collector roads are to be designed to provide at least a 5-year level of service without any ponding per the City's latest Technical Bulletin PIEDTB-2016-01;
- For less frequent storms (i.e. larger than 2-year or 5-year), the minor system sewer capture will be restricted with the use of inlet control devices to prevent excessive hydraulic surcharges;
- Under full flow conditions, the allowable velocity in storm sewers is to be no less than 0.80 m/s and no greater than 6.0 m/s;
- For the 100-year storm and for all roads, the maximum depth of water (static and/or dynamic) on streets, rearyards, public space and parking areas shall not exceed 0.35 m at the gutter;

- The major system shall be designed with sufficient capacity to allow the excess runoff of a 100-year storm to be conveyed within the public right-of-way ROW, or adjacent to the ROW, provided the water level does not touch any part of the building envelope; must remain below all building openings during the stress test event (100-year + 20%); and must maintain 15 cm vertical clearance between spill elevation on the street and the ground elevation at the nearest building envelope;
- Flow across road intersections shall not be permitted for minor storms (generally 5-year or less);
- When catchbasins are installed in rear yards, safe overland flow routes are to be provided to allow the release of excess flows from such areas. A minimum of 30 cm of vertical clearance is required between the rear yard spill elevation and the ground elevation at the adjacent building envelope; and
- The product of the maximum flow depths on streets and maximum flow velocity must be less than 0.60 m²/s on all roads.

5.3.1 Quality Control

Per the *Jock River SWS,* Enhanced quality treatment will be provided for stormwater runoff from the subject property, corresponding to a long-term average Total Suspended Solid removal efficiency of 80%, as described by the MECP prescribed treatment levels.

5.3.2 Quantity Control

As noted in the *Jock River SWS*, quantity control is not required for the Jock River; however, based on past reports (*BSUEA MSS* and Existing Condition Report), the limited capacity of the infrastructure along Borrisokane Road will require that the stormwater management facilities provide a storage volume for quantity control. Any infrastructure upgrades or adjustments relating to the Borrisokane Road ROW will require appropriate permits and approvals from the Ministry of Transportation.

5.4 Stormwater Management Design

As shown on **Drawing 1**, the proposed stormwater management design consists of a proposed stormwater management (SWM) pond to treat stormwater prior to discharge along Borrisokane Road. The pond will be located within the portion of the quarry land that is between the residential area to be developed (within the urban boundary) and Borrisokane Road. The facility will be sized to meet the MECP Enhanced Level of Protection criteria with 80% total suspended solids removal.

The SWM pond will have two storm outlets to the Borrisokane roadside ditch. It is proposed that there will be a new 900mm/1050mm storm sewer installation along Borrisokane Road which extends north of Cambrian Road where it discharges to the

western roadside ditch. A segment of 2400x1200 box culvert is also proposed in order to convey emergency flow from the pond to the Borrisokane Road side ditch at a location north of the Drummond property. Note that the outlet will only be used in the event of a blockage of the pond outfall. The emergency outfall was designed to convey the 100-year unrestricted flow from the subject development area.

5.4.1 Borrisokane Road – Ministry of Transportation Requirements

Borrisokane Road, along the frontage of the Brazeau Lands development area and northwards to Cambrian Road, is owned by, and under the jurisdiction of, the Ministry of Transportation. As such, any proposed underground stormwater infrastructure or grading/landscaping will require permits to facilitate the design and implementation of those works. At detailed design the appropriate permit applications will be submitted along with the required level of detail after further pre-consultation is held with appropriate staff within the Corridor Management Section.

Culverts:

For any stormwater flows outletting to any existing, or new, Borrisokane Road ROW culverts the stormwater management reporting will evaluate peak flow rates, velocities and headwater levels at pre- and post-development conditions for design and regulatory storms.

Ditches:

For any stormwater flows outletting to existing Borrisokane Road ROW ditches, the stormwater management reporting will evaluate peak flow rates, velocities and depth of flow at pre- and post-development conditions for design and regulatory storms.

Inlet Control Devices:

Insofar as the Ministry has indicated that they do not recognize any benefit from the attenuation of storm water runoff from inlet control devices, the SWM reporting will review conditions in the circumstance where on-site SWM measures do not operate as intended in order to evaluate potential impacts and summarize design contingencies as required.

5.5 Proposed Minor System

The subject property is expected to be serviced by an internal gravity storm sewer system that is to generally follow the local road network and servicing easements as required. The drainage will be conveyed within the underground piped sewer system to the proposed SWM pond.

Street catchbasins will collect drainage from the streets and front yards, while rear yard catchbasins will capture drainage from backyards. Perforated catch basin leads will be provided in rear yards, except the last segment where it connects to the right-of-way which will be solid pipe, per City standards.

18-1030

The preliminary rational method design of the minor system captures drainage for storm events up to and including the 2-year (local) and 5-year (collector) event assuming the use of inlet control devices (ICD) for all catchbasins within the subject property. The peak design flows are calculated based on an average predicted runoff coefficient (C-value) of 0.72 for the development areas and 0.25 for the grassed areas. As detailed design progresses, the runoff coefficients will be refined to reflect the proposed building envelopes, driveways and other details.

The following Table summarizes the standards that will be employed in the detailed design of the storm sewer network. The preliminary drainage area information can be found in *Drawing 1* and rational method design sheets are provided in *Appendix D*.

Design Parameter	Value
Minor System Design Return Period	1:2 yr (PIEDTB-2016-01) for local roads, without ponding 1:5 yr for collector roads, without ponding
Major System Design Return Period	1:100 year
Intensity Duration Frequency Curve (IDF) 2- year storm event: A=732.951 B=6.199 C=0.810 5-year storm event: A = 998.071 B = 6.053 C = 0.814	$i = \frac{A}{\left(t_c + B\right)^C}$
Minimum Time of Concentration	10 minutes
Rational Method	Q = CiA
Storm sewers are to be sized employing the Manning's Equation	$Q = \frac{1}{n} A R^{\frac{2}{3}} S^{\frac{1}{2}}$
Runoff coefficient for paved and roof areas	0.9
Runoff coefficient for landscaped areas	0.2
Minimum Sewer Size	250 mm diameter
Minimum Manning's 'n' for pipe flow	0.013
Minimum Depth of Cover	1.5 m from crown of sewer to grade
Minimum Full Flowing Velocity	0.8 m/s
Maximum Full Flowing Velocity	6.0 m/s
Clearance from 100-Year Hydraulic Grade Line to Building Opening	0.30 m
Max. Allowable Flow Depth on Municipal Roads	35 cm above gutter (PIEDTB-2016-01)
Extent of Major System	Contained within the ROW, or adjacent to the ROW, provided that the water level not touch any part of the building envelope and remains below the lowest building opening during the stress test event (100-year + 20%) and 15cm vertical clearance is maintained between spill elevation on the street and the ground elevation at the building envelope (PIEDTB-2016-01)

 Table 3: Storm Sewer Design Criteria

18-1030

Stormwater Management Model	DDSWMM (release 2.1), SWMHYMO (v. 5.02) and XPSWMM (v. 10)				
Design Parameter	Value				
Model Parameters	Fo = 76.2 mm/hr, Fc = 13.2 mm/hr, DCAY = 4.14/hr, D.Stor.Imp. = 1.57 mm, D.Stor.Per. = 4.67 mm				
Imperviousness	Based on runoff coefficient (C) where Percent Imperviousness = (C - 0.2) / 0.7 x 100%.				
Design Storms	Chicago 3-hour Design Storms and 24-hour SCS Type II Design Storms. Max. Intensity averaged over 10 minutes.				
Historical Events	July 1st, 1979, August 4th, 1988 and August 8th, 1996				
Climate Change Street Test	20% increase in the 100-year, 3-hour Chicago storm				

Extracted from City of Ottawa Sewer Design Guidelines, October 2012, and ISSU, and based on recent residential subdivisions in City of Ottawa.

5.6 Hydraulic Grade Line Analysis

A detailed hydraulic grade line (HGL) modelling analysis will be completed for the proposed system at the detailed design level, based on the 100-year 3-hour Chicago, 12-hour SCS, and 24-hour SCS design storms, including historical design storms and climate change stress test as required. Detailed grading design and storm sewer design will be modified as required to achieve the freeboard requirements set out in Section 5.3 (per PIEDTB-2016-01).

5.7 Proposed Major System

Major system conveyance, or overland flow (OLF), will be provided to accommodate flows in excess of the minor system capacity. OLF is accommodated by generally storing stormwater up to the 100-year design event in road sags then routing additional surface flow along the road network and service easements towards the proposed drainage features to the Jock River, as shown in **Drawing 1**. Stormwater discharges to the Borrisokane Road ROW which will require appropriate permits and approvals from the Ministry of Transportation.

The grading design described in Section 5.8, and shown in **Drawing 2 (Appendix E)**, includes a saw-toothed-road design with 0.15% minimum grade from highpoint to highpoint in order to maximize available surface storage for management of flows up to the 100-year design event where possible.

18-1030

5.8 Proposed Grading

The proposed site grading has been developed to optimize earthworks and provide major system conveyance to the receiving outlet, which eventually outlets to the Borrisokane Road ROW and then to the Jock River. Roadway connections to the future New Greenbank Road will be coordinated with that future design. The proposed grading plan can be seen in **Drawing 2** and will conform to City of Ottawa guidelines.

The geotechnical review of the site will provide additional information about the suitability of the site for the proposed services and grading scheme. At the time of detailed design, detailed review and signoff by a licensed Geotechnical Engineer will be required. Any grading onto adjacent properties will be coordinated with adjacent landowners for permissions and retaining walls will be implemented where required.

5.9 Stormwater Servicing Conclusions

The stormwater runoff is designed to be captured by an internal gravity sewer system that is to convey flows to the SWM ponds for quality control treatment. An Enhanced Level of Protection will be provided for stormwater runoff from the subject property before being discharged to the Jock River. Quantity control is not required for the Jock River. Notwithstanding, some quantity control by on-site and SWM pond storage will be provided due to downstream infrastructure constraints.

6.0 CONCLUSION AND RECOMMENDATIONS

This report provides details on the planned on-site municipal services for the subject property and demonstrates that adequate municipal infrastructure capacity is expected to be available for the planned development of the subject property.

- The subject lands have been reviewed by the BSUEA MSS and has shown that water supply to the property can be provided. The water supply network will be expanded through neighboring properties to meet the water demands of the proposed concept plan via the trunk watermain network and local watermains identified. Detailed modelling will confirm the phasing of the extensions of trunk watermains and sizing of the local watermain network to meet the required level of service. Any interim connection points to the system will be evaluated in the model.
- Sanitary service is to be provided to the subject property via connection to the sanitary sewer located along Cambrian Road through the Drummond and Tamarack lands north of the Brazeau Lands development area. With the inclusion of the subject property, the existing downstream sewers have sufficient capacity to accommodate the subject property's proposed sanitary flows.

FUNCTIONAL SERVICING REPORT CAIVAN COMMUNITIES

BRAZEAU LANDS

18-1030

- Stormwater service is to be provided by capturing stormwater runoff via an internal gravity sewer system that is to convey flows to a proposed SWM pond for quality control treatment. An Enhanced Level of Protection (80% TSS removal) will be provided for stormwater runoff from the subject property before being discharged to the Jock River. Quantity control is not required for the Jock River. Notwithstanding, some quantity control by on-site and SWM pond storage will be provided due to downstream infrastructure constraints. As noted in the **BSUEA MSS** the integration of any infiltration alternatives, contingent upon site conditions and the composition of fill material used to meet rehabilitation elevations, will be reviewed with the Geotechnical Engineer at the time of detailed design
- > A detailed Hydraulic Grade Line (HGL) modelling analysis will be completed for the proposed system at the detailed design level.
- Prior to detailed design of the infrastructure presented in this report, this report will require approval under the Planning Act as supporting information for the Plan of Subdivision application. Future project-specific approvals are also expected to be required for the infrastructure presented in this report from the City of Ottawa, MTO, MECP, and Rideau Valley Conservation Authority, among other agencies.

Prepared by David Se iaettender ineering Ltd. POWNCE OF ON Per: Kevin L. Murphy, P.Eng.

© DSEL 2019-05-14_FSR_2nd_Submission_FINAL.doc

APPENDIX A





CAIVAN DRUMMOND/BRAZEAU | Ottawa, Ontario PRELIMINARY LOTTED CONCEPT



APRIL 29, 2019 PROJECT 1807 SCALE 1:3000





APPENDIX B





• Feedermains, which have been provided primarily for the purpose of redundancy, shall meet, at a minimum, the basic day plus fire flow demand.

In addition to the above targets, servicing should be carried out to minimize deadends.

7.2.2 Domestic Water Demand

The water demands presented in this section are based on the same unit and population estimates as per the wastewater servicing flows described in Section 6.2.1, which reflects the CDP unit count. The zone/system level criteria for water demands are based on land use type and are in Table 7-1 below. The water demand criteria are consistent with those used in Stantec's Revised Potable Water Servicing Analysis (October 19, 2016). Calculations are summarized below.

Basic Day (BSDY) demands are calculated from the system level water demands for residential, commercial and institutional land uses. Maximum Day (MXDY) demands are calculated by adding an Outdoor Water Demand (OWD) also shown in Table 7-1 below. Peak hour demands result from applying the 72-hour diurnal patterns developed by the City to each type of MXDY demand. The 72-hour diurnal patterns are unique to each type of land use to reflect the different use patterns. The maximum hourly demand observed within the 72-hour patterns is the Peak Hour (PKHR) demand.

The review of the Demonstration Plan (Figure 4-2) has revealed that the number of units and associated densities will result in an overall population that will exceed 3,000. As a result, the water supply analysis presented herein is to be conducted using system level water demands as developed by the City. These system level demands are summarized in Table 7-2.

Land Use Type	Consumption Rate	Units
Single Family Residential	180	
Multi-unit Residential (Townhouse / Back to Back)	198	L/cap/day
Apartment Residential	219	
Commercial	50,000	l/ba/day/
Institutional	50,000	L/na/day
Outside Water Demand	1,049	L/SFH/day

Table 7-1: Theoretica	Water	Consumption	Rate
-----------------------	-------	-------------	------

The above system level demands were applied to each of the blocks depicted on the Demonstration Plan. As previously noted, the Brazeau and Drummond aggregate properties have now been accounted as residential usage. It was assumed that residential densities for both properties would be consistent with those for the BSUEA. Based on this exercise, overall water demands of 18.66 L/s and 31.48 L/s were calculated for the basic day (BSDY) and maximum day (MXDY), respectively. It should be noted that MXDY of 31.48 L/s includes an outside water usage of 10.15 L/s.

Table 7-2: Estima	ted Water	Demands
-------------------	-----------	---------

Land Use	Area (ha)	Units	Pop.	ADD SFH⁴	ADD MLT ⁵	ADD APT ⁶	ADD COM ⁷	ADD INS ⁸	Total BSDY	OWD ⁹	Total MXDY
Minto and M	attamy	Lands	5								
Schools	4.55							2.63	2.63		2.63
Commercial	2.13						1.23		1.23		1.23
Medium- Low Density Residential	32.90	1080	3378	4.68	2.60				7.27	8.01	15.29
High Density Residential	0.90	120	216			0.55			0.55		0.55
Total	40.48	1200	3594	4.68	2.60	0.55	1.23	2.63	11.69	8.01	19.71
Brazeau Aggregate Extraction Area											
Diazeau Agg	gregate	Extra	ction A	rea							
Schools	gregate 1.47	Extra	ction A	rea				0.85	0.85		0.85
Schools Commercial	1.47 0.67	Extra	ction A	vrea			0.39	0.85	0.85 0.39		0.85 0.39
Schools Commercial Medium- Low Density Residential	1.47 0.67 10.30	360	ction A	1.56	0.87		0.39	0.85	0.85 0.39 2.42	2.67	0.85 0.39 5.10
Schools Commercial Medium- Low Density Residential High Density Residential	1.47 0.67 10.30 0.28	360 38	ction A 1126 68	1.56	0.87	0.17	0.39	0.85	0.85 0.39 2.42 0.17	2.67	0.85 0.39 5.10 0.17
Schools Commercial Medium- Low Density Residential High Density Residential Total	Image: pregate 1.47 0.67 10.30 0.28 12.72	360 38 398	ction A 1126 68 1194	1.56	0.87 0.87	0.17 0.17	0.39	0.85	0.85 0.39 2.42 0.17 3.84	2.67	0.85 0.39 5.10 0.17 6.51
Schools Commercial Medium- Low Density Residential High Density Residential Total Drummond	1.47 0.67 10.30 0.28 12.72 Aggreg	360 38 398 ate Ex	1126 68 1194	1.56 1.56	0.87 0.87	0.17 0.17	0.39 0.39	0.85 0.85	0.85 0.39 2.42 0.17 3.84	2.67	0.85 0.39 5.10 0.17 6.51
Schools Commercial Medium- Low Density Residential High Density Residential Total Drummond A Schools	1.47 0.67 10.30 0.28 12.72 Aggreg 1.25	360 38 398 ate Ex	1126 68 1194 tractio	1.56 1.56	0.87 0.87	0.17 0.17	0.39 0.39	0.85 0.85	0.85 0.39 2.42 0.17 3.84	2.67	0.85 0.39 5.10 0.17 6.51 0.72

⁴ Daily Demand, Single Family Homes, L/s

 ⁵ Average Daily Demand, Multi-Units (Townhouses and Back to Back Unit) L/s
 ⁶ Average Daily Demand, Apartment Units, L/s

⁷ Average Daily Demand, Commercial, L/s

⁸ Average Daily Demand, Institutional, L/s

Medium- Low Density Residential	8.72	288	900	1.25	0.69				1.94	2.14	4.07
High Density Residential	0.24	32	58			0.15			0.15		0.15
<u>Total</u>	10.78	320	958	1.25	0.69	0.15	0.33	0.72	3.14	2.14	5.28
Barrhaven South Urban Expansion Area Totals											
Total	63.98	1918	5746	7.48	4.16	0.87	1.95	4.21	18.66	10.15	31.48

7.2.3 Watermain Sizing and Roughness

The overall watermain layout for the BSUEA is shown on Drawing MWM. Watermain roughness coefficients were determined using the friction factors presented in Section 4.2.12 of the Design Guidelines and summarized in Table 7-3 below. The internal pipe diameters were modelled based on Section 4.3.5 of the Design Guidelines, as summarized in Table 7-4 below.

Watermain Diameter	C-Factor
150 mm	100
200 to 250 mm	110
300 to 600 mm	120
Over 600 mm	130

Table 7-4: PVC Watermain Internal Diameters

Nominal Diameter	Inside Diameter
150 mm	155 mm
200 mm	204 mm
300 mm	297 mm
400 mm	393 mm

7.2.4 Fire Flow

The City standard in regard to fire protection is the Fire Underwriters Survey and Technical Bulletin ISDTB-2014-02. To evaluate the proposed water distribution system, a fire flow of 13,000 L/min (217 L/s) was used in this system level analysis in accordance with the recommendations of the 2013 Water Master Plan.



Rong	
	SITE BOUNDARY EXISTING WATERMAIN FUTURE WATERMAIN WATERMAIN TRUNK LOCAL WATERMAIN
PROJECT No.:	18-1030
DATE:	1:10,000 MAY 2019
FIGURE:	3


APPENDIX C



was assumed to have 4 washbasins that deliver 375 L/d and four (4) water closets that generate 150 L/hr for 10 hr/day resulting in a total flow of 7500 L/day.

Land Use	Flow Rate	Area (ha)	Units	Pop.	Average Flow (L/S)	Peak Factor	Infiltrati on	Total Flows (L/s)
Minto and Mattamy Land	s							
Schools	28,000 L/ha/d	4.55			1.50	1.5	1.50	3.8
Park Block	4 L/s	4.39			4.0	1	1.45	5.5
Commercial	28,000 L/ha/d	2.13			0.70	1.5	0.70	1.8
Low-Medium density Residential	280 l/c/d	35.26	1080	3378	11.0	2.92	11.64	43.6
High Density Residential	280 l/c/d	0.90	120	216	0.7	3.51	0.30	2.8
Roads	-	27.00				1	8.91	8.9
Park and Ride		2.57			0.1	1	0.85	1.0
Total		76.8	1200	3594	17.95		25.35	67.4
Brazeau Aggregate Extra	action Area					•		
Schools	28,000 L/ha/d	1.47			0.48	1.5	0.49	1.2
Commercial	28,000 L/ha/d	0.67			0.22	1.5	0.22	0.6
Low-Medium Density Residential	280 l/c/d	10.27	360	1126	3.65	3.21	3.39	15.1
High Density Residential	280 l/c/d	0.28	38	68	0.22	3.63	0.09	0.9
Roads	-	7.95				1	2.62	2.6
Park Block	-	1.48				1	0.49	0.5
Pond Blocks	-	1.78				1	0.59	0.6
Total		23.9		1194	4.57		7.89	21.5
Drummond Aggregate E	xtraction Area							
Schools	28,000 L/ha/d	1.25			0.41	1.5	0.41	1.0
Commercial	28,000 L/ha/d	0.57			0.18	1.5	0.19	0.5
Low-Medium Density Residential	280 l/c/d	8.72	288	900	2.92	3.26	2.88	12.4
High Density Residential	280 l/c/d	0.24	32	58	0.19	3.64	80.0	0.8
Roads	-	6.75				1	2.23	2.2

Table 6-3: Land Use and Theoretical Wastewater Flows

Land Use	Flow Rate	Area (ha)	Units	Pop.	Average Flow (L/S)	Peak Factor	Infiltrati on	Total Flows (L/s)
Park Blocks	-	1.26				1	0.42	0.4
Pond Blocks	-	1.51				1	0.50	0.5
<u>Total</u>		20.3		958	3.70		6.71	17.8
Barrhaven South Urban I	Expansion Area	a Totals						
Total		121.0		5746	26.22		40.0	106.7

Based on the land uses presented on the Demonstration Plan (Figure 4-2), the BSUEA would generate a peak wastewater flow of approximately 106.7 L/s.

6.3 Wastewater Collection System Strategy

6.3.1 Proposed Sewer System Layout and Sizing

A trunk sanitary sewer system layout was developed based on the ROW corridors identified on the BSUEA Demonstration Plan for the purposes of demonstrating the feasibility of providing wastewater servicing for the BSUEA lands, refer to the Key Servicing Plans. Proposed trunk sanitary sewers were sized based on the aforementioned design criteria and the drainage areas depicted on the Master Sanitary Drainage Area Drawing MSAN, refer to the BSUEA Sanitary Sewer Design Sheet (Appendix J) for detailed calculations. Final configuration and sizing of the wastewater collection system will be confirmed at detailed design of each subdivision stage. At such time, refinements may be implemented.

The proposed BSUEA trunk sanitary sewers will discharge to existing/planned sanitary sewers at the following six (6) locations, as shown on Figure 6-2:

- 1. The Future Collector Road
- 2. New Greenbank Road
- 3. Flameflower Street
- 4. Alex Polowin Avenue
- 5. Kilbirnie Drive
- 6. Greenbank Road

It is noted that the residual capacity in the River Mist Road trunk sanitary sewer has in fact increased with the addition of the BSUEA peak flows. This is the result of adding a relatively small tributary area while reducing the average daily residential flow from 350 L/cap to 280 L/cap combined with diverting some existing drainage areas, located in Quinn's Pointe, away from the outlet.

Existi Trun Sanita Sewe	ing ik ary er	Limiting Pipe reach	Current Minimum Residual Capacity	Proposed BSUEA Tributary Lands	Proposed BSUEA Tributary Area	Revised Minimum Residual Capacity with inclusion of BSUEA Peak Flow
Cambr Road	rian d	MH 13A to MH15A	51.4 L/s	Drummond, Brazeau, Mattamy West (Residential only)	48 ha	52.9 L/s 🗲
River M Road	Vist d	MH 102A to MH 17A	14.4 L/s	Mattamy East, Mattamy West (Commercial only), Northwest corner of Minto	12 ha	30.5 L/s
River M Road	Vist d	MH 1 to MH 163	5.58 L/s	Minto	5 ha	4.63 L/s
Greenb Road	bank d	MH 45 to MH 435A	295.4 L/s	Minto	60 ha	283.2 L/s

With the addition of the BSUEA lands, a total theoretical peak wastewater flow of 403.7 L/s was calculated at the most downstream maintenance hole in the BSC (MH 501A on Greenbank Road), as indicated in the Sanitary Sewer Design Sheet in Appendix J. This calculated theoretical peak flow is less than the 590 L/s allocated for all of the BSC in Stantec's City-wide 2013 Wastewater Collection System Assessment. In this assessment, Stantec created a hydrodynamic model of trunk sanitary sewers (450 mm in diameter and greater) which demonstrated that the existing downstream trunk system could accommodate the theoretical flow of 590 L/s generated by the BSC with no risk of surcharging or basement flooding. Consequently, Stantec concluded that system upgrades were not required to accommodate the anticipated growth in the BSC. Since the Stantec assessment considered a peak flow that was 186 L/s greater than that calculated for the BSC and the BSUEA combined, it is understood that the existing trunk sanitary sewers located downstream of the BSC can accommodate the additional flows generated by the BSUEA.

SANITARY SEWER C	ALCULA	TION SH	IEET																				6)Ha		
Manning's n=0.013			-									OTIT			0.1.1	1			1						rVL	
	FROM	ΤO	ARFA			JLATIVE	PFAK	PEAK	AREA	ACCU	ARFA	ACCU	ARFA	ACCU	C+I+I PEAK	ΤΟΤΑΙ		INFII T	ΤΟΤΑΙ	DIST	DIA	SLOPF	CAP	RATIO	\ \	/EL.
	M.H.	M.H.	(ha)		AREA (ha)	POP.	FACT.	FLOW (I/s)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	FLOW (I/s)	AREA (ha)	AREA (ha)	FLOW (I/s)	FLOW (I/s)	(m)	(mm)	(%)	(FULL) (I/s)	Q act/Q cap	(FULL) (m/s)	(ACT.) (m/s)
Unknown Road8 - 08																										-
	119A	122A	1.53	12	1 1.53	121	3.6	1.40		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	1.53	1.53	0.50	1.91	64.3	250	0.25	29.73	0.06	0.61	0.34
To Unknown Road7 - 07, Pipe 125A -	122A 133A	125A	1.36	10	2.89	228	3.5	2.59		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	1.36	2.89	0.95	3.54	/1.3	250	0.25	29.73	0.12	0.61	0.40
	132A	133A	2.06	20	2 06	200	3.5	2.28		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	2.06	2.06	0.68	2.96	59.5	250	0.25	29.73	0.10	0.61	0.38
To Unknown Road4 - 04, Pipe 133A -	134A	100/1	2.00	20	2.06	200	0.0	2.20		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	2.00	2.06	0.00	2.00	00.0	200	0.20	20.10	0.10	- 0.01	0.00
Contribution From Unknown Road8 - (08, Pipe 122A -	- 125A			2.89	228				0.00		0.00		0.00		2.89	2.89									
	125A	133A	1.28	10	1 4.17	329	3.4	3.68		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	1.28	4.17	1.38	5.05	65.4	300	0.20	43.25	0.12	0.61	0.41
<u>To Unknown Road4 - 04, Pipe 133A -</u>	<u>134A</u>				4.17	329				0.00		0.00		0.00			4.17									
Unknown Road4 - 04																										-
Contribution From Unknown Road7 - (07, Pipe 125A -	- 133A			4.17	329				0.00		0.00		0.00		4.17	4.17									
Contribution From Unknown Road7 - 0	07, Pipe 132A -	- 133A			2.06	200	_			0.00		0.00		0.00		2.06	6.23							<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
			0.20	16	6.43	545	-			0.00		0.00		0.00		0.20	6.43			-				<u> </u>	+	
	1334	1344	2.65	25	3 973	855	33	9.07		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	2.65	9.73	3 21	12.28	59.5	300	0.20	43 25	0.28	0.61	0.52
	134A	135A	0.43	34	10.16	889	3.3	9.07		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.43	10.16	3.35	12.20	76.2	300	0.20	43.25	0.30	0.61	0.52
	135A	151A	0.42	33	10.58	922	3.3	9.73		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.42	10.58	3.49	13.23	76.2	300	0.20	43.25	0.31	0.61	0.53
To Unknown Road19 - 18, Pipe 151A	- 160A				10.58	922				0.00		0.00		0.00			10.58									
Unknown Road19 - 18																								<u> </u>		
Contribution From Unknown Road4 - (04, Pipe 135A -	- 151A			10.58	922				0.00		0.00		0.00		10.58	10.58									
	151A	160A	5.49	43	5 16.07	1357	3.2	13.93		0.00		0.00	2.64	2.64	0.28	8.13	18.71	6.17	20.39	59.5	300	0.20	43.25	0.47	0.61	0.60
<u>To Unknown Road18 - 17, Pipe 160A</u>	- 161A				16.07	1357				0.00		0.00		2.64			18.71							<u> </u>	+	+
Unknown Road18 - 17																										-
	157A	158A	1.79	14	1 1.79	141	3.6	1.63		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	1.79	1.79	0.59	2.22	76.2	250	0.25	29.73	0.07	0.61	0.35
	158A	160A	0.45	36	2.24	177	3.5	2.03		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.45	2.24	0.74	2.77	76.2	250	0.25	29.73	0.09	0.61	0.38
Contribution From Unknown Road19 -	18, Pipe 151A	<u>- 160A</u>	0.50		16.07	1357	0.4	40.00		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.00	18.71	20.95	7.40	00.40	01.1	200	0.00	40.05	0.54	0.04	0.00
	160A	161A	0.58	40	18.89	1580	3.1	16.03		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.58	21.53	7.10	23.42	91.4	300	0.20	43.25	0.54	0.61	0.62
To Unknown Road2 - 02, Pipe 163A -	165A	103A	0.47	57	19.36	1617	5.1	10.57		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.20	0.47	22.00	7.20	23.92	51.4	300	0.20	43.23	0.55	0.01	0.03
Unknown Bood2 02																										
Contribution From Unknown Road18 -	17. Pipe 161A	- 163A			19.36	1617				0.00		0.00		2.64		22.00	22.00							<u> </u>		-
	163A	165A	0.62	48	19.98	1665	3.1	16.82		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.62	22.62	7.46	24.57	59.9	300	0.20	43.25	0.57	0.61	0.63
	165A	166A	1.14	90	21.12	1755	3.1	17.65		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	1.14	23.76	7.84	25.78	30.0	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.61	0.64
To Unknown Road11 - 1001, Pipe 166	6A - 167A				21.12	1755				0.00		0.00		2.64			23.76							<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-
Unknown Road11 - 1001																										
Contribution From Unknown Road2 - (02, Pipe 165A -	- 166A			21.12	1755				0.00		0.00		2.64		23.76	23.76									
	166A	167A			21.12	1755	3.1	17.65		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.00	23.76	7.84	25.78	77.2	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.61	0.64
	167A	168A			21.12	1755	3.1	17.65		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.00	23.76	7.84	25.78	120.0	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.61	0.64
	169A	170A			21.12	1755	3.1	17.05		0.00		0.00		2.04	0.20	0.00	23.70	7.84	25.76	97.3	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.01	0.64
	170A	171A			21.12	1755	3.1	17.65		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.00	23.76	7.84	25.78	97.3	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.61	0.64
	171A	172A			21.12	1755	3.1	17.65		0.00		0.00		2.64	0.28	0.00	23.76	7.84	25.78	37.2	300	0.20	43.25	0.60	0.61	0.64
												Designe	d.				PRO IEC.	 Т·							<u> </u>	
Park Flow =	9300	L/ha/da	0.10764	l/s/Ha								Designe	.					••								
Average Daily Flow =	280	l/p/day			Industria	Peak Fac	tor = as p	er MOE Gra	ph																	
Comm/Inst Flow =	28000	L/ha/da	0.3241	l/s/Ha	Extranec	us Flow =		0.330 L	/s/ha			Checked	1:				LOCATIC	N:								
Industrial Flow =	35000	L/ha/da	0.40509	l/s/Ha	Minimum	Velocity =	: 	0.600 m	n/s													City of	Ottawa			
Max Res. Peak Factor =	4.00				Manning	s n =	(Conc)	0.013 (F	Pvc)	0.013			forences				Eile Bet				Data				Shoet N.	1
Institutional =	0.32	l/s/Ha			Sinale h	use coeff=	:	2.7				Sanitary I	Drainade P	lan. Dwas	No.						Date.	14 May 201	9			. <u> </u>
	5.62	, ., .,			egie n			0.1				2 annun y L	aago i	, 21195.			1				1	may 201	-	J		



19-1089

4.0 WASTEWATER SERVICING

4.1 Existing Wastewater Services

The existing South Nepean Collector will provide the sanitary outlet for the entire Barrhaven South Community, which includes the Meadows Subdivision. The **MSS** determined that the sewer is able to accommodate sanitary flows from approximately 26,000 people in the Barrhaven South Community.

Trunk sanitary sewers exist within the HMB West development to the north and HMB development to the east. The following connection to existing for the Meadows – Phase 7/8 is as follows:

Existing 500 mm / 600 mm / 750 mm diameter sanitary trunk running east on Cambrian Road extending north along existing Greenbank Road and east to the South Nepean Collector. Current termination is at the intersection of Cambrian Road and Apolune Street.

4.2 Wastewater Design

The Meadows – Phase 7/8 will be serviced by a network of new gravity sewers designed in accordance with City of Ottawa design criteria. The proposed sanitary sewer layout is depicted on *Figure 4*.

The 500 mm / 600 mm / 750 mm trunk sanitary sewer will be extended south on Delphinus Avenue from its current termination and will provide the outlet for the sanitary sewers within the Meadows – Phase 7/8.

Table 4 summarizes the City Standards employed in the design of the proposed wastewater sewer system.

19-1089

Design Parameter	Value
Low Density Residential	3.4 p/unit
Medium Density Residential	2.7 p/unit
Peak Wastewater Generation per Person	280 L/p/d
Peaking Factor Applied	Harmon's Equation (2.0 min, 4.0 max)
Harmon – Correction Factor	0.80
Commercial / Institutional Flows	28,000 L/ha/day
Commercial / Institutional Peak Factor	1.0 (ICI in contributing area is < 20%)
Infiltration and Inflow Allowance	0.33 L/s/ha
Park Flows	9,300 L/ha/day
Park Peaking Factor	1.5
Sanitary sewers are to be sized employing the	$-\frac{1}{2} \frac{1}{2} \frac{1}{2} \frac{1}{2}$
Manning's Equation	$Q = -AR^{3}S^{2}$
Minimum Sewer Size	200 mm diameter
Minimum Manning's 'n'	0.013
Minimum Depth of Cover	2.5 m from crown of sewer to grade
Minimum Full Flowing Velocity	0.6 m/s
Maximum Full Flowing Velocity	3.0 m/s
Extracted from Sections 4 and 6 of the City of Ottawa S Bulletin ISTB-2018-01	Sewer Design Guidelines, October 2012, Technical

Table 4: Wastewater Design Criteria

The supporting sanitary sewer calculation sheets are contained in Appendix C.

4.2.1 External Flows

The Meadows – Phase 7/8 sanitary system is designed to accept external flows from future development lands.

The proposed sanitary sewer along Street 1 is designed to extend further south to accept flows from the future lands in the Barrhaven South Urban Expansion Area to the south, referred to as the Drummond Lands and Brazeau Lands. The flows from these lands will drain to MH 800A on Street 1 and include the following:

External Flows to MH 800A

Drummond Lands:

- Residential: Area = 9.13 ha, Population = 1,179
- Commercial: Area = 0.60 ha
- Institutional: Area = 1.23 ha
- Park: Area = 1.21 ha
- Infiltration: Area = 8,13 ha

19-1089

Brazeau Lands:

\triangleright	Residential:	Area = 14.64 ha, Population = 1,694
\triangleright	Commercial:	Area = 0.60 ha
\succ	Institutional:	Area = 1.45 ha
\triangleright	Park:	Area = 1.43 ha
\triangleright	Infiltration:	Area = 9.87 ha

The proposed sanitary sewer along Street 2 is designed to extend further west to accept flows from lands to the west of the Meadows – Phase 7/8, to Borrisokane Road. The flows from these lands will drain to MH 715A on Street 2 and include the following:

External Flows to MH 715A

Lands west of the Meadows – Phase 7/8 to Borrisokane Road:

Future lands: Area = 10.78 ha, Population = 1,153

Sanitary flows from the external areas listed above can be captured and conveyed to existing MH 501A in HMB West Phase 1 via the proposed sanitary sewer network for the Meadows – Phase 7/8.

Refer to the External Sanitary Drainage Plan on Sheet 43 and the Sanitary Design Sheets, enclosed in *Appendix C* for details.

4.2.2 Design Flows

In addition to the residential peak flows, the following is a summary of the design flows for the institutional block and park in the Meadows – Phase 7/8:

<u>School</u>

- Area = 2.80 ha
- Population Flow = 2.80 ha x 28,000 L/ha/day x 1.0 = 0.91 L/s
- Infiltration Flow = 0.92 L/s
- Total Peak Flow = 1.83 L/s

<u>Park</u>

- > Area = 1.36 ha
- Population Flow = 1.36 ha x 9,300 L/ha/day x 1.0 = 0.15 L/s
- > Infiltration Flow = 0.45 L/s
- Total Peak Flow = 0.60 L/s

19-1089

The peak flow from the Meadows – Phase 7/8, including future external flows as previously discussed in *Section 4.2.1* is 78.24 L/s at existing sanitary MH 501A on Cambrian Road.

It should be noted that the Brazeau Lands were not included in the sanitary design for HMB West Phase 1, (Sanitary Drainage Plans and Sanitary Design Sheets enclosed in *Appendix C*). As such, a revised Sanitary Design Sheet was prepared for the sanitary sewer along Cambrian Road, from MH 500A to MH 57A in order to compare proposed flows from the Meadows – Phase 7/8 to what was originally contemplated in HMB West Phase 1. The proposed peak flow from the Meadows – Phase 7/8, HMB West Phase 1 and other external developments, including a 7.45 ha school block that is contemplated along Future Greenbank Road in the *Stantec MSS Addendum* is as follows:

➢ 107.99 L/s at MH 57A on Cambrian Road (HMB West Phase 1).

The proposed flow is less than the proposed flow of 112.80 L/s to MH 57A from the **BSUEA MSS**, which confirms there is capacity in the existing sanitary sewers on Cambrian Road for the Meadows – Phase 7/8 and future developments. Refer to Sanitary Design Sheets and Sanitary Drainage Plans for HMB West Phase 1, the Meadows – Phase 7/8, the **Stantec MSS Addendum** and the **BSUEA MSS** in **Appendix C**, with relevant information highlighted.

4.3 Stantec MSS Addendum Conformance

The sanitary drainage plan generally conforms to the *Stantec MSS Addendum* and the *BSUEA MSS* as the peak flows from the proposed development and adjacent future development all drain to the existing Cambrian Road sanitary sewer. It should be noted that the 10.78 ha lands west of the Meadows – Phase 7/8 to Borrisokane Road were not contemplated in the *Stantec MSS Addendum* nor the *BSUEA MSS*.

The Cambrian Road sanitary sewer has been confirmed to have capacity to accommodate the proposed development as well as the HMB West lands and future development lands included in the Barrhaven South Urban Expansion Area. Refer to **DSEL MSS Addendum** for discussion and calculations confirming the capacity of the Cambrian Road sewer.

4.4 Wastewater Servicing Conclusion

The peak flow from the Meadows – Phase 7/8 will be directed to existing MH 501A and the existing Cambrian Road sanitary trunk sewer that was constructed as part of HMB West Phase 1 and sized for the projected flows.

19-1089

It is confirmed that there is capacity in the sanitary sewer system to accommodate the Meadows – Phase 7/8 and external drainage areas.

The proposed wastewater design follows all relevant City guidelines and policies.

The proposed sanitary sewer system generally conforms to the *Stantec MSS Addendum* and the *BSUEA MSS*.



SANI

							•••••	B and	V												
SANITARY SEWER CA		N SHEE	Г						100	1679	32										
Manning's n=0.013								1 ~.	XIK-	10,20	Y.	5/									
LOCATI	ION		1		RESIDENT	TAL AREA AND	POPULATION		\overline{O}	Decement Stat	- LAN	CO	MM	INS	STIT	PA	RK	C+I+I	T	INFILTRATIC	<u>N</u>
STREET	FROM	то	AREA	UNITS	UNITS	UNITS	POP.	CUM	LATIVALA	E PEAK	TO PEAK	AREA	ACCU.	AREA	ACCU.	AREA	ACCU.	PEAK	TOTAL	ACCU.	INFILT.
	M.H.	M.H.			Singles	Townhouse		AREA	ROP	4 kabt.`	FROW		AREA		AREA		AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW
			(ha)					(ha)	- 4432		(l/s)	(ha)	(ha)	(ha)	(ha)	(ha)	(ha)	(l/s)	(ha)	(ha)	(l/s)
STREET 5				<u> </u>		+											<u> </u>	<u> </u>			+
	817A	818A	0.71	13	13		45	0.71	45	3.66	0.53		0.00		0.00	 	0.00	0.00	0.71		1 0 22
	818A	819A	0.34	6	6		21	1.05	66	3.63	0.00	<u> </u>	0.00		0.00	<u> </u>		0.00	0.71	1 0.71	0.25
To STREET 4, Pipe 819A - 820A							<u>~</u>	1.05	66	1 0.00			0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	1 0.04	1.05	- 0.00
OTDEET 7																	[
	9094	8004	1 0 22				10	- 0.00	10	1 3 74	0.00	4	0.00		0.00					<u> </u>	
To STREET 6. Pipe 809A - 8165A	000A	<u>809A</u>	0.23	<u> </u>	+	+	19	0.23	19	3.71	0.23		0.00		0.00			0.00	0.23	$\frac{0.23}{0.23}$	0.08
				1				1	1	-			0.00		0.00		0.00				1
	805A	806A	0.33	5	5		17	0.33	17	3.71	0.20		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.33	0.33	0.11
	806A	807A	0.13	1	1		4	0.46	21	3.70	0.25		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.13	0.46	0.15
	807A	809A	0.58	11	11		38	1.04	59	3.64	0.70		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.58	1.04	0.34
To STREET 6, Pipe 809A - 8165A							L	1.04	59				0.00		0.00		0.00			1.04	
STREET 6			-							+									- 		+
Contribution From STREET 7, Pipe 80	A - 809A					-		0.23	19	+	1		0.00		0.00		0.00		1 0 23	1 0 23	+
Contribution From STREET 7, Pipe 80	7A - 809A							1.04	59	1	1	-	0.00		0.00		0.00		1.04	1.27	+
	809A	815A	0.22	9		9	25	1.49	87	3.61	1.02		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.22	1.49	0.49
To STREET 4, Pipe 815A - 816A								1.49	87				0.00		0.00		0.00			1.49	
	<u> </u>	9110	0 27	10		40		0.07				<u></u>	0.00		0.00					<u> </u>	<u> </u>
	811A	812A	0.27	12		12		0.27	33	3.00	0.39	+	0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.27	0.27	0.09
	812A	813A	0.02				0	0.29	33	3.68	0.39	+	0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.02	0.29	0.10
	813A	814A	0.02	1			ŏ	0.35	33	3.68	0.39		0.00		0.00	<u> </u>	0.00	0.00	0.04	0.35	$\frac{0.11}{0.12}$
	814A	815A	0.07	3		3	9	0.42	42	3.66	0.50		0.00		0.00	<u> </u>	0.00	0.00	0.07	0.42	0.14
To STREET 4, Pipe 815A - 816A								0.42	42				0.00		0.00		0.00		1	0.42	
											ļ		ļ								
DINEEL4	1			1			<u> </u>		1		1		1			I		1			1

PROFESSION

 $\langle S \rangle$

83

CNGINEE

		812A	813A	0.04				0	0.33	33	3.68	0.39	0.00	0.00	1	0.00	0.00	0.04	0.33	0.11
		813A	814A	0.02				0	0.35	33	3.68	0,39	0.00	0.00	t	0.00	0.00	0.02	0.35	0.12
i l		814A	815A	0.07	3		3	9	0.42	42	3.66	0.50	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.07	0.42	0.14
To STREET 4, 1	Pipe 815A - 816A								0.42	42			0.00	0.00		0.00			0.42	
STREET 4																[!]		<u> </u>		
Contribution Fro	om STREET 6. Pipe 80)9A - 815A						+	1 49	87			0.00	0.00		0.00		1 /9	1/0	+
Contribution Fro	om STREET 6. Pipe 81	4A - 815A							0.42	42			0.00	0.00		0.00		0.42	1 01	
		815A	816A	0.56	11	11		38	2.47	167	3.54	1.92	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.56	2 47	0.82
		816A	819A	0.49	9	9		31	2.96	198	3.52	2.26	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.49	2.96	1 0 98
Contribution Fro	om STREET 5, Pipe 81	I8A - 819A							1.05	66			0.00	0.00	<u> </u>	0.00		1.05	4 01	
		819A	820A	0.60	10	10		34	4.61	298	3.46	3.35	0.00	0.00	+	0.00	0.00	0.60	4 61	1.52
PARK		CTRL MH 830A	820A												1 36	1 36	0.15	1 36	1.36	0.45
		820A	720A	0.27	4	4		14	4.88	312	3.46	3.50	0.00	0.00	1	1.36	0.15	0.27	6 24	2.06
To STREET 1,	Pipe 720A - 721A								4.88	312			0.00	0.00		1.36			6.24	
STREET 3								<u> </u>					·····							
		709A	713A	0.21	2	2		7	0.21	7	3.74	0.08	0.00	0.00		1000	0.00	0.21	0.21	1 0.07
		713A	714A	0.54	10	10		34	0.75	41	3.67	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.21	0.21	1 0.01
1		714A	716A	0.41	8	8		28	1 16	69	3.63	0.40		0.00		1 0.00	0.00	0.04	1 16	1 0.2
To STREET 2, 1	Pipe 716A - 717A								1.16	69	0.00	0.01	0.00	0,00		0.00	0.00	<u> </u>	1.16	1 0.00
		709A	710A	0.53	8	8		28	0.53	28	3.69	0.33	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.53	0.53	0.17
		710A	711A	0.20	2	2		7	0.73	35	3.67	0.42	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.20	0.73	0.24
		<u>711A</u>	712A	0.38	7	7		24	1.11	59	3.64	0.70	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.38	1.11	0.37
		712A	717A	0.57	11	11		38	1.68	97	3.60	1.13	0.00	0.00	<u> </u>	0.00	0.00	0.57	1.68	0.55
IOSIREET 2,	Pipe /1/A - /18A								1.68	97			0.00	0.00		0.00		<u> </u>	1.68	
STREET 10																+		<u> </u>	-	+
		801A	802A	0.44	14	1	14	38	0.44	38	3.67	0.45	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.44	0.44	1 0.1
L		802A	803A	0.74	25		25	68	1.18	106	3.59	1.23	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.74	1.18	0.39
<u> </u>					ESIGN PAL		22			L	1			Designe	<u>d</u> .	1	L	1		<u> </u>
Park Flow =		9300	L/ha/da	0,10764		I/s/Ha	<u> </u>								u .				Incore	· · · ·
Average Daily Flo	ow =	280	l/p/day						Industrial	Peak Fact	or = as p	er MOE Grant	n							
Comm/Inst Flow	m	28000	L/ha/da	0.3241		l/s/Ha			Extraneou	s Flow =	F	0.330 1/s	/ha	Checker						<u>ON-</u>
Industrial Flow =		35000	L/ha/da	0.40509		l/s/Ha			Minimum	Velocity =		0.600 m/	5	W.L.						214.
Max Res. Peak F	actor =	4.00							Manning's	n =	(Conc)	0.013 (P	vc) 0.013							
Commercial/Inst.	/Park Peak Factor =	1.00							Townhou	se coeff=	(001.0)	2.7		Dwo Re	ference				File Ref	
Institutional =		0.32	l/s/Ha						Single bo	iso cooff=		3.4		Senitory (Drainana D	lan Dwar	NI- 40 44			

					6	ttaw	a	
1011 2	TOTAL	DIGT	014		PIPE	D		
	TOTAL	DIST	DIA	SLOPE	CAP.	RATIO	VE	:L,
LOW	FLOW				(FULL)	Q act/Q cap	(FULL)	(ACT.)
(#5)	(1/\$)	(m)	(mm)	(%)	(I/S)		(m/s)	(m/s)
		++						
0.23	0,77	87.0	200	3.40	60.48	0.01	1.93	0.64
0.35	1.12	48.0	200	1.45	39.49	0.03	1.26	0.55
2.08	0.30	49.0	200	1.80	44.00	0.01	1.40	0.38
				1.00		0.01	1.10	0.00
	0.04	E10	200	4.00	11.10	0.04	4.00	0.00
J. 1 E	0.31	51.0	200	1.00	41.49	0.01	1.32	0.38
2.10	0.40	72.0	200	1.00	40.65	0.01	1.30	0.42
J.34	1.04	/2.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.05	0.62	0.33
149	1.51	77.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.08	0.62	0.36
5.10	1.01			0.00	10.10	0.00	0.02	0.00
0.09	0.48	90.0	200	0.65	26.44	0.02	0.84	0.32
0.10	0.49	11.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.03	0.62	0.26
0.11	0.50	30.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.03	0.62	0.26
0.12	0.51	11.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.03	0.62	0.26
0.14	0,64	26.5	200	1.25	36.67	0.02	1.17	0.44
								- 10
0.82	2.73	79.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.14	0.62	0.43
0.90	3.24	19.5	200	0.55	19.40	0,17	0.02	0.40
1.52	4.87	120.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.25	0.62	0.51
0.45	0.60	10.5	200	1.00	32.80	0.02	1.04	0.39
2.06	5.70	65.5	200	0,35	19.40	0.29	0.62	0.54
·····				• •	 			
		-			ļ			
0.07	0.15	12.5	200	1.75	43.39	0.00	1.38	0.31
0.25	0.73	61.0	200	3.85	64.36	0.01	2.05	0.68
0.38	1.19	60.5	200	2.45	51.34	0.02	1.63	0.68
	0.51	860	200	200	EFOF	0.04	4 70	0 EA
0.17	AA ()	12.5	200	4.50	69.65		2.21	0.54
0.37	1.06	42.5	200	3.05	57 28	0.01	1.82	0.67
0.55	1.69	80.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.09	0.62	0.37
						1	ļ	
0.15	0.60	75.5	200	2.75	40.00	0.04	1 57	0.52
0.39	1.62	101.5	200	0.35	19 40	0.01	0.62	0.52

THE MEDDOWS IN HALF MOON BAY PH7 AND 8

City of Ottawa

Date: Sheet No. 1 3 19-1089 Apr 2019 of

1089_San.xlsx

SANITARY SEWER CA		N SHEET	2 4																							6	Haw	7	
Manning's n=0.013	ION		·		DECIDENT		DODUL ATION			.			2444	1 100	отіт ^т		01/	C.I.I.		NEU TRATIC			1					<u>/L</u>	
SIRFET	FROM	от	AREA	UNITS	UNITS	UNITS	POPULATION	CUMU		PEAK	PFAK		ACCU		ACCU	AREA	ACCU	C+I+I PEAK	TOTAL		N INFILT	τοται	DIST	DIA	SLOPE		PATIO	VI	El
	M.H.	M.H.	(ha)		Singles	Townhouse		AREA (ha)	POP.	FACT.	FLOW (I/s)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	(ha)	AREA (ha)	FLOW	AREA (ha)	AREA (ha)	FLOW (I/s)	FLOW (I/s)	(m)	(mm)	(%)	(FULL) (I/s)	Q act/Q cap	(FULL) (m/s)	(ACT.) (m/s)
	8034	9044	0.19	2		2	0	1.26	115	2 50	1 22		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.40	1.20	0.45	1 70	10.5	200	0.25	10.40	0.00	0.60	0.00
	804A	706A	0.16	18	-	18	49	1.92	164	3.54	1.88		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.16	1.92	0.45	2.52	75.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.09	0.62	0.30
To STREET 2, Pipe 706A - 707A								1.92	164				0.00		0.00		0.00			1.92									
STREET 9				1	-					+		+	1										<u> </u>						
	700A	701A	0.30	10		10	27	0.30	27	3.69	0.32	1	0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.30	0.30	0.10	0.42	70.5	200	0.90	31.12	0.01	0.99	0.34
To STREET 2, Pipe 701A - 703A								0.30	27				0.00		0.00		0.00			0.30									
	7024	7034	0.67	23	-	23	63	0.67	63	363	0.74	-	0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.67	0.67	0.22	0.96	71.5	200	1 30	37.40	0.03	1 10	0.51
To STREET 2, Pipe 703A - 705A	1027	100/						0.67	63	0.00	0.14		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.07	0.67	0,22	0.50	1.5	200	1.50	37,40		1.19	0.01
To STREET 2 Dino 7054 - 7064	704A	705A	0.87	27		27	73	0.87	73	3.62	0.86		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.87	0.87	0.29	1.14	114.5	200	0.95	31.97	0.04	1.02	0.47
TO STREET 2, PIDE TOSA - TOBA								0.07	13				0.00		0.00		0.00			0.87									+
STREET 2																													
	7.54		0.07				0	0.07	0				0.00		0.00		0.00		0.07	0.07									
Contribution From STREET 2 Ding 71	715A	716A	10.78	l			1153	10.85	1153	3.21	11.98		0.00	_	0.00		0.00	0.00	10.78	10.85	3.58	15.57	38.0	250	0.35	35.18	0.44	0.72	0.69
Contribution From STREET 3, Fipe / 1	716A	717A	0.32	2	1 2		7	12.33	1229	3 19	12 71		0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00	0.32	12.01	4.07	16 78	103.5	250	0.25	29.73	0.56	0.61	0.62
Contribution From STREET 3, Pipe 71	2A - 717A							1.68	97		1		0.00	1	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.68	14.01		10.70	100.0	200	0.20	20.10	0.00	0.01	0.02
SCHOOL	CTRL MH 840A	717A												2.80	2.80			0.91	2.80	2.80	0.92	1.83	11.0	200	1.00	32.80	0.06	1.04	0.56
	717A	718A	0.13				0	14.14	1326	3.17	13.64		0.00		2.80		0.00	0.91	0.13	16.94	5.59	20.14	85.5	250	0.25	29.73	0.68	0.61	0.65
TO STREET I, PIDE / TOA - / TOA				<u> </u>		1		14.14	1326				0.00		2.80		0.00			16.94									
Contribution From STREET 9, Pipe 70	0A - 701A		-	1				0.30	27				0.00	+	0.00		0.00		0.30	0.30			+			1			
	701A	703A	0.24	7		7	19	0.54	46	3.66	0.55		0.00	6.06	6.06		0.00	1.96	6.30	6.60	2.18	4.69	46.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.24	0.62	0.50
Contribution From STREET 9, Pipe 70	1A - 703A	705.4	0.00	- 10		1		0.67	63		4.57		0.00		0.00		0.00	1.00	0.67	7.27	0.50	0.05	00 5			- 10.10			
Contribution From STREET 9 Pine 70	4A - 705A	/U5A	0.36	1 10		10	27	1.57	136	3.56	1.57		0.00		6.06		0.00	1.96	0.36	7.63	2.52	6.05	80.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.31	0.62	0.54
	705A	706A	0.13		-		0	2.57	209	3.51	2.38		0.00	-	6.06		0.00	1.96	0.07	8.63	2.85	7.19	79.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.37	0.62	0.57
Contribution From STREET 10, Pipe 8	04A - 706A							1.92	164				0.00		0.00		0.00		1.92	10.55									
		7074	0.20	3	3	<u> </u>	11	4.69	384	+			0.00		6.06		0.00		0.20	10.75									
	/06A	1 /07A	0.20	5		5	14	4.89	398	3.42	4.41		0.00		6.06		0.00	1.96	0.20	10.95	3.61	9.99	77.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.51	0.62	0.62
	707A	708A	0.37	10	<u> </u>	10	27	5.46	436	3.40	4.81	1	0.00	+	6.06		0.00	1,96	0.20	11.52	3.80	10.57	79.5	200	0.35	19.40	0.54	0.62	0.63
	708A	718A	0.04				0	5.50	436	3.40	4.81		0.00		6.06		0.00	1.96	0.04	11.56	3.81	10.59	30.0	200	0.35	19.40	0.55	0.62	0.63
To STREET 1, Pipe 718A - 719A								5.50	436			_	0.00	-	6.06		0.00			11.56			_		ļ				
					-									+			+	+											+
					DAMETER				1		<u> </u>				Dosigno	<u> </u>		<u> </u>		DPO IEC						1		<u> </u>	<u></u>
Park Flow ≖	9300	L/ha/da	0.10764	DEGIGINIT	I/s/Ha	<u></u>									A.M.	J.				FROJEC	1.	TH	HE MEDD	OWS IN	HALF MC	OON BAY	PH7 AND	8	
Average Dally ∺low = Comm/inst Flow =	280	i/p/day	0 3241	and the second	CRAS			Extraneo	Peak Fac	tor = as p	er MOE G	sraph			Checker						N.								
Industrial Flow =	35000	L/ha/da	0.40509	199 - OR!	Urisue Vs/Ha	WNA NA		Minimum	Velocity =		0.600) m/s			W.L.	•					***				Citv of	Ottawa			
Max Res. Peak Factor =	4.00		A	D.		Constant Constant		Manning'	sn≕	(Conc)	0.013	(Pvc)	0.013												, 01				
Commercial/Inst./Park Peak Factor = Institutional =	1.00 0.32	l/s/Ha		Ş-Ç	<u>P</u>	-Y	<u>é \</u>	Townhou Single ho	se coeff= use coeff:	-	2.7 3.4	1			Dwg. Re Sanitary [ference: Drainage P	lan, Dwgs.	. No. 43,44		File Ref:		19-1089		Date:	Apr 2019		Shee	No. o	1f 3
					W.L	U																							

100167932

BOWNCE OF ONTARN

Manning's n=0.013

	LOCATI	DN				RESIDENTIAL AREA AND	POPULATION			······		CO	MM	INS	STIT	PA	RK	C+I+I	j	NFILTRATIO	N					PIPE			****
	STREET	FROM	то	AREA	UNITS	UNITS UNITS	POP.	СОМО	LATIVE	PEAK	PEAK	AREA	ACCU.	AREA	ACCU.	AREA	ACCU.	РЕАК	TOTAL	ACCU.	INFILT.	TOTAL	DIST	DIA	SLOPE	CAP.	RATIO	VE	L.
		M.H.	M.H.	(ha)		Singles Townhouse		AREA	POP.	FACT.	FLOW	(1)	AREA	()>	AREA	()>	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	FLOW				(FULL)	Q act/Q cap	(FULL)	(ACT.)
			+	(na)				(na)			(I/S)	(na)	(na)	(na)	(na)	(ha)	(na)	(l/s)	(ha)	(ha)	(I/S)	(l/s)	(m)	(mm)	(%)	(l/s)		(m/s)	(m/s)
STREET 1/DE	LPHINUS AVENUE																		1										
				0.09			0	0.09	0			0.60	0.60	1.23	1.23	1.21	1.21		3.13	3.13					······				
				8.13			0	8.22	0			0.60	1.20	1.45	2.68	1.43	2.64		11.61	14.74									
				9.13			1179	17.35	1179				1.20		2.68		2.64		9.13	23.87									
				9.87			0	27.22	1179				1.20		2.68		2.64		9.87	33.74									
		800A	801A	14.64	4.4	11	1694	41.86	2873	2.97	27.62		1.20		2.68		2.64	1.54	14.64	48.38	15.97	45.13	38.0	300	0.65	77.96	0.58	1.10	1.14
Contribution Fr	om STREET 2 Pine 708	001A A - 718A	1 / IOA	0.49	11			42.35	2903	2.96	27.88		1.20		2.68		2.64	1.54	0.49	48.87	16.13	45.55	98.5	300	1.10	101.42	0.45	1.43	1.39
Contribution Fr	rom STREET 2, Pipe 717	A - 718A						14 14	1326				0.00		2.80		0.00		16.94	77 37		•••••••••••••							
		718A	719A	0.34	8	8	22	62.33	4687	2.82	42.78		1.20		11.54		2.64	4.41	0.34	77,71	25.64	72.84	67.0	375	0.25	87.67	0.83	0.79	0.89
		719A	720A	0.35	9	9	25	62.68	4712	2.82	42.99		1.20	[11.54		2.64	4.41	0.35	78.06	25.76	73.16	65.0	375	0.25	87.67	0.83	0.79	0.89
Contribution Fr	om STREET 4, Pipe 820	A - 720A						4.88	312				0.00		0.00		1.36		6.24	84.30									
				0.19			0	67.75	5024				1.20		11.54		4.00		0.19	84.49									
		720A	721A	0.22	6	6	17	67.97	5041	2.79	45.63		1.20	ļ	11.54		4.00	4.56	0.22	84.71	27.95	78.15	120.0	375	0.25	87.67	0.89	0.79	0.90
		721A	122A	0.28			0	68.25	5041	2.79	45.63		1.20	 	11.54		4.00	4.56	0.28	84.99	28.05	78.24	109.0	375	0.25	87.67	0.89	0.79	0.90
		1228	EX, 501A					00.20	5041	2.79	45.63		1.20		11.54		4.00	4.55	0.00	84.99	28.05	78.24	20.5	3/5	0.25	87.67	0.89	0.79	0.90
									1				1	t															
 																	TAXABLE CONTRACTOR	Constant States	3.	·			<u> </u>						
														<u> </u>		1	0522	SION											
																1.09	THE FEELEN	Contraction of the second	1.				<u>.</u>						
															l l	64 1	JANUTA ENGINE	2	P2										
												 			1			<u>}</u>				ļ							
			1							<u> </u>				<u> </u>	1 i	7 - 2	101	1 1 1	F-M										
													· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	enn	1	1 10 10 1 10		30					1					
																	10016	1932		1									
	A (1.1")						•				1	1			<u> </u>	6 A		1 1.1	b	¥		www	<u> </u>	ļ		ļ		ļ	
	Attribu	ied to th	e Braz	zeau	Lan	ds.										N. K	1415-1	$0 \cdot 0$	101	<u> </u>			+						
					ст			0	al!!	- !	_			1	<i>\</i>	201	-	The second s	K 1	1		·····							
		SELSL	vesign	Brie	T - I	ne meac	lows	Sup	aivi	sior	ר,					201	Non-	140-											
	Dhaaa	7/0" dot			ົ່ງ	10/Dag	- 16)				·			ļ			-ver	ru						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<u> </u>				
·	Phase	1/8 uai	ea Ap		5, ZU	19 (Page	e 10)																	+					
			-									*****			1					1					1				
			-	-				1							1														
					<u> </u>													ļ		<u> </u>				<u> </u>		l		ļ	
			+			-		1									1			+			+	+				 	
												1	1	1															<u> </u>
							l							<u> </u>		 									<u> </u>				
			-	+											<u> </u>	<u> </u>			+							·····			
									1						1					1				1	1			<u> </u>	
										I	<u> </u>							1											
Dorte Flammer			1 JE 4-1	0.40701	DESIGN PA	RAMETERS				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					Designe	d:				PROJECT	r:								
Park Flow =	lave -	9300	L/na/da	0.10/64		i/s/Ha			- · -						A.M.							TH	IE MEDD	OWS IN	HALF MC	ON BAY	PH7 AND	8	
Comm/lost Flow	iow =	280	i/p/day	0 20/1		l/c/Ha		Industrial	Peak Fact	or≃as p	er MOE G	raph			Charles	4-					NI.								
Industrial Flow =	r — 2	25000	L/nd/ua	0.3241		i/s/Ha		Minimum	ue Fi0W ≓ Velocity =		0.330	∟rs/na m/s			Unecked	1.				LUCATIO	nn:				City	Ottown			
Max Res. Peak	Factor =	4.00	unarua	0.40000		1071 IQ		Manning's	зоюсцу — 3 п ==	(Conc)	0.000	(Pyc)	0.013		¥ V.L										Gity Of	Ullawa			
Commercial/Ins	t./Park Peak Factor =	1.00						Townhou	se coeff=		2.7	,	0.010		Dwg. Re	ference:				File Ref:		40,4000		Date:			Sheel	No.	3
Institutional =		0.32	i/s/Ha					Single ho	use coeff=		3.4				Sanitary (Drainage P	lan, Dwgs.	No. 43,44				19-1089			Apr 2019			of	3



Manning's n=0.013 RESIDENTIAL AREA AND POPULATION INFILTRATION LOCATION COMM INSTIT PARK I+C+I+P JNIT FACT. AREA AREA AREA FLOW AREA AREA м.н. м.н. AREA FLOW FLOW FLOW Sinales POP. Townhou (ha) (ha) (ha) (I/s) (ha) (l/s) (ha` (ha) (ha) (ha) (ha) (ha) (l/s) (l/s) Cambrian Road 1015 contribution from the Meadows - Phase 7/8 15.61 15.61 15.61 contribution From External - Area West of the Meadows Phase 7/8 to Borrsiokane Road 10.78 1153 10.78 10.78 Contribution From External - Area between Borrisokane Road and Highway 416 2.24 240 2.24 2.24 Contribution From External - Woodlot 13.44 13.44 13.44 Contribution From External - Drummond (BSUEA) 17.26 1179 0.60 1.23 1.21 17.26 17.26 contribution from External - Brazeau (BSUEA) 24.51 1694 0.60 1.45 1.43 24.51 24.51 Contribution From rue Apolune Street, Pipe 128A - 500A 4.21 417 3.19 7.40 7.40 500A 501A 0.48 88.53 5698 2.75 50.78 2.68 5.83 1.88 0.48 91.72 82.93 1.20 30.27 Contribution From rue Apolune Street, Pipe 132A - 501A 1.29 91 1.29 93.01 5.83 1.88 0.95 90.77 5789 2.75 51.59 1.20 2.68 0.95 93.96 31.01 84.48 501A 5010A 502A 90.77 5789 2.75 51.59 1.20 2.68 5.83 1.88 93.96 84.48 5010A 0.00 31.01 Contribution From croissant Aphelion Crescent, Pipe 121A - 502A 11.06 1144 0.24 11.30 105.26 School 6.05 8.73 6.05 6.05 2.00 4 83 2.83 502A 503A 102.25 6933 2.69 60.44 0.42 1.20 8.73 6.07 3.87 0.42 111.73 36.87 101.1 Future Commercial Block 1.36 1.36 0.44 1.36 1.36 0.45 0.89 uture Commercial Block 1.50 1.50 1.50 1.50 0.50 0.49 0.99 chool (Future Greenbank Road - from MSS) 7.45 7.45 2.46 7.45 16.18 5.24 7.70 504A 0.20 4.0 7 21 102 4 0.20 6.0 To Cambrian Road, Ex. Pipe 504A - 57A 102.45 6933 4.06 16.18 6.07 122.24 - **** TOTAL AREA AND FLOW TO EXISTING MH57A ON CAMBRIAN ROAD AND SCHOOL BLOCK ALONG FUTURE **GREENBANK ROAD FROM MSS)** DESIGN PARAMETERS ROJECT Designed: Park Flow = 9300 L/ha/day A.J.T. Half Moon Bay West - Phase 1 Average Daily Flow = Industrial Peak Factor = as per MOE Graph 280 L/p/day Comm / Inst Flow = 28000 L/ha/day Extraneous Flow = 0.330 L/s/ha OCATION: Checked: City of Ottawa L/ha/day R.M.W. Industrial Flow = 35000 Minimum Velocity = 0.600 m/s 0.013 (PVC) 0.013 Max Res. Peak Factor = 4.00 Manning's n = (Conc) Commercial / Inst. / Park Peak Factor = 1.00 Townhouse coeff= 2.7 Dwg. Reference: ile Ref: 16-888 Single house coeff= Sanitary Drainage Plan, Dwgs. No. 37, 38 & 39 3.4

						ttav	a	
				F	IPE			
	DIST	DIA	DIA	SLOPE	CAP.	RATIO	VE	L.
		(Nominal)	(Actual)		(FULL)	Q act/Q cap	(FULL)	(ACT.)
	(m)	(mm)	<u>(mm)</u>	(%)	(I/s)		(m/s)	(m/s)
}	6.5	500	500	0.12	130.80	0.63	0.67	0.71
3	124.0	500	500	0.12	130.80	0.65	0.67	0.71
;	124.0	500	500	0.12	130.80	0.65	0.67	0.71
	16.5	200	200	1.00	42.64	0.11	1.36	0.88
8	111.5	500	500	0.15	146.24	0.69	0.74	0.80
	25.5	200	200	1.00	42.64	0.02	1.36	0.53
	17.0	200	200	1.00	42.64	0.02	1.36	0.53
				_			_	
9	29.5	500	500	0.15	146.24	0.74	0.74	0.81

1-

(REVISED TO INCLUDE BRAZEAU LANDS

0	Date:	Sheet No.
0	April, 2019	1 of 1



CITY OF OTTAWA MINTO COMMUNITIES INC. JLR NO. 26610

			DESIGN PARAMETERS		
Single Family	3.4	pers/unit	q =	280	L/cap/day
Semi-Detached/Townhouse (row)	2.7	pers/unit	I =	0.330	L/s/ha
Apt Units	1.8	pers/unit	Inst. =	28000	L/ha/day
Manning's Coeff. N =	0.013		ICI Peaking Factor* =	1.0/1.5	

*ICI Peaking Factor = 1.5 if ICI in contributing area is >20%, 1.0 if ICI in contributing area is <20%

					RE NUMBER OF UNITS	ESIDENTIAL	СПМП	ATIVE	PEAKING	POPUI	С		AL INST	INS		AL INST	(Infilitration)	PLUG	PEAK DES		s		ΓΔ		RESIDUAL		UPST	REAM		DOWNSTR	FAM		ī	C Peaking	1 Factor
STREET	М.	H.#	SING.	MULT.	APT. AREA	POPUL.	POPUL.	AREA	FACTOR	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	FLOW	FLOW	FLOW	DIA.	SLOPE	CAPAC.	VEL.	LENGTH	CAP.	Center	Obvert	Invert	Cover	Center	Obvert	Invert	Cover	ICI/	P.F
MINTO LANDS WITHIN BSUEA (OUTLETS	FROM TO RIVER MIS	TO ST.)			ha	peop.	peop.	ha		/s	ha	ha	/s	ha	ha	/s	/s	/s	/s	mm	%	/s	m/s	m	/s	Line				Line				TOTAL	_
Kilbimie Dr	572	511		10	0.64	27	27	0.64	3.69	0.32		0.00	0.00	2.43	2 43	1 18	1.01		2.52	200	2 87	57.9	1 79	136.50	55.40	107.40	102 79	102 59	4.61	103 50	98.88	98.68	4.62	0.79	1.50
Kilbirnie Dr.	511	512		27	0.82	73	100	1.46	3.59	1.16	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.43	0.79	1.28		3.24	200	0.80	30.6	0.94	97.52	27.37	103.50	98.88	98.68	4.62	103.40	98.10	97.90	5.30	0.00	1.00
Street 1	514	512	21		1.07	71	71	1.07	3.62	0.84	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.35		1.19	200	0.74	29.4	0.91	212.06	28.24	105.60	99.67	99.47	5.93	103.40	98.10	97.90	5.30	0.00	1.00
Kilbirnie Dr.	512	10 (ex.)				0	171	2.53	3.54	1.96	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.43	0.79	1.64		4.39	200	1.60	43.3	1.33	74.41	38.89	103.40	98.10	97.90	5.30	101.18	96.91	96.71	4.27	0.00	1.00
MINTO LANDS WITHIN BSUEA (OUTLETS	TO EXISTING	GREENBANK																																	
Street 1	514	516	14	104	3.40	228	229	2.40	2.45	2.67		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.15		4 92	200	0.25	20.2	0.62	127.96	15.40	105.60	102.70	102.50	2.00	105.40	102.25	102.05	2.15	0.00	1.00
Street 1	516	554	20	54	3.18	214	542	6.67	3.36	5.91		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.20		8.11	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	170.90	12.13	105.40	102.25	102.05	3.15	105.20	102.25	102.05	3.55	0.00	1.00
Street 3 Street 3	500 502	502 551	25 8	70 44	115 7.16 1.55	481 146	481 627	7.16 8.71	3.39 3.34	5.28 6.78		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.36 2.87	0.10	7.74 9.76	200 200	0.35	20.2 32.3	0.62	174.02 168.60	12.50 22.52	108.10 107.90	105.03 104.42	104.827 104.218	3.07 3.48	107.90 105.90	104.42 102.92	104.218	3.48	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	550	551	20		1.98	68	68	1.98	3.63	0.80		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.65		1.45	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	161.54	18.79	105.50	103.20	103.00	2.30	105.90	102.63	102.43	3.27	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	551	552	22		1.49	75	770	12.18	3 30	8.22		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	4.02		10.94	200	0.25	20.2	0.62	112.56	7.00	105.90	102.63	102.43	3.27	106 15	102.24	102.03	2.01	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	552	554	12	20	3.36	95	865	15.54	3.27	9.17		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	5.13		14.40	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	178.26	5.84	106.15	102.03	102.03	3.91	105.20	101.61	101.41	3.59	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	554	556	11	34	1.81	129	1536	24.02	3.14	15.62		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	7.93		23.65	250	0.33	35.6	0.70	295.67	11.99	105.20	101.61	101.36	3.59	103.55	100.64	100.38	2.91	0.00	1.00
Street 4	517	564	20	35	2.07	163	163	2.07	3.54	1.87		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.68		2.55	200	0.58	26.2	0.81	282.43	23.60	105.30	102.10	101.90	3.20	103.65	100.45	100.25	3.20	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin Ave.	13 (ex.)	14 (ex.)	12		0.54	41	41	0.54	3.67	0.49		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.18		0.67	200	0.67	28.0	0.86	74.56	27.34	105.00	102.55	102.35	2.45	105.52	102.05	101.85	3.47	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin Ave.	14 (ex.)	90 (ex.)	13		0.65	44	85	1.19	3.61	0.99		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.39		1.39	200	0.94	33.2	1.02	112.06	31.79	105.00	102.00	101.80	3.00	103.96	101.95	101.75	2.01	0.00	1.00
River Mist Rd.	5 (ex.)	564	8		0.34	20	132	2,20	3.59	1.53		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.57		2.25	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	74.22	17.99	103.93	100.30	100.10	3.60	103.80	100.04	99.84	3.76	0.00	1.00
River Mist Rd.	564	556	7	9	0.64	48	343	4.91	3.44	3.83		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.62		5.55	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	94.59	14.70	103.65	100.04	99.84	3.61	103.55	99.71	99.51	3.84	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	556	557			1.10	0	1879	28.93	3.09	18.79		0.00	0.00	2.20	2.20	0.71	10.27		29.87	250	1.39	73.1	1.44	44.25	43.27	103.55	99.71	99.46	3.84	102.78	99.09	98.84	3.69	0.07	1.00
East-West Collector	557	558	6		1.12	20	1899	30.05	3.08	18.97		0.00	0.00	2.86	5.06	1.64	11.59	4.00	36.30	250	1.39	/3.1	1.44	158.35	36.85	102.78	99.09	98.84	3.69	99.90	96.89	96.64	3.01	0.09	1.00
Street 5	560	558	50		3.09	170	170	3.09	3.54	1.95		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.02		2.97	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	142.27	17.27	98.80	95.32	95.12	3.48	99.90	94.82	94.62	5.08	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector	558	119			5.74	0	2069	38.88	3.06	20.51		0.00	0.00		5.06	1.64	14.50		40.75	375	0.18	77.6	0.68	150.71	36.85	99.90	93.71	93.32	6.20	99.55	93.43	93.05	6.12	0.00	1.00
Street 6	521	522	24	33	2.17	171	171	2.17	3.54	1.96		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.72		2.68	200	1.50	41.9	1.29	37.09	39.23	105.18	102.18	101.98	3.00	104.50	101.62	101.42	2.88	0.00	1.00
	523	523		71	1.95	192	363	4.12	3.43	4.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.36		5.40	200	0.35	20.2	0.94	164.00	14.84	104.50	101.02	101.42	4.07	103.50	101.04	100.85	3.04	0.00	1.00
Adjacent to Barnsdale Rd	520	524	41		2.06	139	139	2.06	3.56	1.60		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.68		2.28	300	0.20	45.1	0.62	146.25	42.83	102.80	98.40	98.10	4.40	103.50	98.11	97.80	5.39	0.00	1.00
Adjacent to Barnsdale Rd	524	578				0	502	6.18	3.38	5.50		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.04		7.54	300	0.20	45.1	0.62	126.92	37.58	103.50	98.11	97.80	5.39	104.92	97.85	97.55	7.07	0.00	1.00
Adjacent to Barnsdale Rd	578 532	532 534	50	87 26	3.63	235	737	9.81 13.10	3.31	7.89		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	3.24		11.13 14.60	300	0.20	45.1	0.62	173.72	33.98	104.92	97.85	97.55	7.07	103.80	97.51	97.20	6.29	0.00	1.00
Adjacent to Barnsdale Rd	534	536	55		2.96	187	1164	16.06	3.21	12.09		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	5.30		17.39	450	0.20	133.0	0.81	173.27	115.63	103.00	95.50	95.04	7.50	101.56	95.15	94.70	6.41	0.00	1.00
Easement (Barnsdale to E-W Collector)	538	119				0	1164	16.06	3.21	12.09		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	5.30		17.39	430 525	0.15	173.8	0.81	245.34	156.37	99.75	93.80	93.26	5.95	99.75 99.55	93.43	92.89	6.12	0.00	1.00
Ex. Greenbank Rd.	119	120 (ex.)				0	3233	54.94	2.93	30.72		0.00	0.00		5.06	1.64	19.80		56.26	600	0.15	248.1	0.85	168.66	191.83	99.55	93.43	92.82	6.12		93.17	92.57		0.00	1.00
MATTAMY LANDS EAST OUTLETS TO DU	INDONALD D	R. & DES SOLD	DATS			I													I	600	0.25						I			I					
	900	158 (ex.)	31	51	3 10	243	243	3 10	3 4 9	2 75	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1.02		3.77	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	280.00	16.47	106.62	97 23	97.02	9.39	101.03	97 13	97.13	3.90	0.00	1.00
	040	(50 (54)		00	0.74	70	210	0.74	0.10	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.00		4.40	200	0.05	00.0	0.00	400.00	40.40	404.00	00.70	00.40	7.00	400.05	00.05	00.05	0.70	0.00	4.00
	910	155 (ex.)		28	0.71	/0	76	0.71	3.62	0.89	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.23		1.12	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	130.00	19.12	104.00	96.70	90.49	7.30	100.35	96.65	90.00	3.70	0.00	1.00
	920 930	930 217 (ex.)	36		1.81	122	122	1.81	3.57 3.57	1.42	2.13	2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00	1.30		3.75	200 200	0.35	20.2 20.2	0.62	165.00 40.00	16.49 16.49	106.07	97.42 97.36	97.21 97.16	8.65 4.34	101.70	97.36 97.24	97.16 97.04	4.34	0.54	1.50
BRAZEAU AGGREGATE EXTRACTION A	REA OUTLETS	TO NEW GREE	ENBANK F	ROAD*		I													I								I			I					
	585	575	178	236	37 21.77	1309	1309	21 77	3.18	13.48	0.68	0.68	0.22	1.45	1.45	0.47	7.89		22.06	250	0.24	30.4	0.60	431.00	8 34		98.56	98 30			97.52	97.27		0.09	1.00
	575	555	170	230	57 21.11	0	1309	21.77	5.10	0.00	0.00	0.68	0.22	1.40	1.45	0.47	7.89		8.58	250	0.24	30.4	0.60	228.00	21.82		97.52	97.27			96.98	96.72		0.03	1.00
	565	555				0	0	0.00		0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	250	0.24	30.4	0.60	431.00	30.39		98.01	97.76			96.98	96.72		0.00	1.00
	555	545				0	1309	21.77		0.00		0.68	0.22		1.45	0.47	7.89		8.58	250	0.24	30.4	0.60	133.00	21.82		96.98	96.72			96.66	96.40		0.03	1.00
	545 900	900 MA 14				0	1309	21.77		0.00		0.68	0.22		1.45	0.47	7.89		8.58	250	0.24	30.4 30.4	0.60	72.00	21.82	104.31	96.66 96.48	96.40 96.23	7.65	103.00	96.48 96.10	96.23	6.52	0.03	1.00
																				200	0.24	00.4	0.00	100.00	00.00		00.40	00.20			00.10				
MATTAMY LANDS WEST OUTLETS TO N	W GREENBA	NK RD																						1								T		T	
Realigned Greenbank Rd.	900 MA 14	MA 14 MA13	8	102	3.89 0.00	303 0	1612 1612	25.66 25.66	3.13 3.13	16.32 16.32	0.00	0.68	0.22	0.00	1.45 1.45	0.47	9.17 9.17		26.18 26.18	250 250	1.30 1.30	70.7	1.40 1.40	60.00 295.00	44.55 44.50	104.31 103.00	96.88 96.10	96.63 95.85	7.43	103.00 95.20	96.10 92.27	95.85 92.02	6.90 2.93	0.03	1.00
	MA13	MH57A					1612	25.66	3.13	16.32		0.68	0.22		1.45	0.47	9.17		26.18	375	0.30	100.2	0.88	413.10	74.00	92.27	90.77	90.39	1.50	93.60	89.53	89.15	4.07	0.03	1.00
DRUMMOND AGGREGATE EXTRACTION	AREA OUTLE	TS TO PROPOS	SED COLL	ECTOR R	:D.*	•	-	1	1	· · · · ·	1				·												1	· 1		• •	·				
	593	592																		200	0.35	20.2	0.62	300.00	20.24		99.19	98.99			98.14	97.94			1.00
	592	590																		200	0.35	20.2	0.62	220.00	20.24		98.14	97.94			97.37	97.17	+		1.00
	591	590							-								_			200	0.35	20.2	0.62	300.00	20.24		98.42	98,22	-		97.37	97.17		+	1.00
	590 MA 11	MA 11 MA 10	151	226	31 18.48	1179	1179	18.48	3.20	12.24	0.58	0.58	0.19	0.40	0.40	0.13	6.42		18.98	300 300	0.35	59.7 87.4	0.82	80.00	40.70	100.00	97.37	97.07 94.60	5.00	100.00 93.50	97.09 91.38	96.79	2.91	0.05	1.00
	MA 10	MH57A				0	1179	18.48	3.20	12.24		0.58	0.19		0.40		6.42		18.85	375	0.41	117.3	1.03	449.70	98.47	93.50	91.38	91.00	2.12	93.60	89.53	89.15	4.07		1.00

*ONLY FLOW CONTRIBUTIONS FROM BSUEA ARE SHOWN, FOR SANITARY FLOWS FROM OTHER CONTRIBUTING AREAS TRIBUTARY TO CAMBRIAN ROAD, SEE OVERALL SANITARY SPREADSHEET

BSUEA SANITARY SEWER DESIGN SHEET

Designed by: A.T Checked by: H.M

Date : February 2018

					PRO	OPOSED AN	ND BSUEA D	ESIGN PARAM	ETERS										MINT	CITY OF O TO COMMI	OTTAWA UNITIES INC.										
	Single Family Semi-Detached/Townhouse (row)	3.4	pers/unit		q =	-	280 0.330		L/cap/day											JLR NO.		NSOUT		TAD	V SF		DEST	CN SI	TEFT		
	Apt Units	1.8	pers/unit		Inst /Con	nm. =	28000		L/ha/day											DANN				IAN			DESI	Designe	d by: AT		
	Rouroos:	U.013	Day Cauth Cul	k di dalan	*1.5 if IC	in contribut	ing area is >2	20%, 1.0 if ICI in	n contributing	area is <20%	6	-	Legend	-	Proposed	hu Othona			. PEA	K FL	OW TO	O MH5	$7A = 1^{\circ}$	12.80) L/s			Checke	J Dy. Hivi		
	Sources.	Quinn's Poir	nte - Excludin South Master	g Arterials	Study Ac	/ sewer des	sign sheet p	repared by J.L	Richards	2015) d Stantec (2	014)	-			Existing	by Others							о, лотор	201			7				
		Barnaven e	bouth Master	Servicing	Study Ac		Samary Sev	wer design sne	et prepare		.014)	-					P						4010	(3)			1	Date: Fet	ruary 2018		
		-		NUM			ARFA		SIDENTIAL		PEAKING	POPUI	С		AL	INS		AL	GREEN/		PEAK EXTR	PLUG	PEAK DES	—					RESIDUAL		
STREET	SOURCE	FROM	.н.#	SING.	MULT.	APT.	TOTAL	TOTAL	POPUL.	AREA	FACTOR	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	FLOW	FLOW	DIA.	SLOPE	CAPAC.	VEL.	LENGTH	CAP.	ICI/ TOTAI	Peaking Factor
	JTURE REALIGNED GREENBANK AND P	FUTURE COLLI	ECTOR MA11	151	226	31.00	18.48	1179	1179	18.48	3 20	12.24	0.58	0.58	0.19	1.23	1 23	0.40	ind ind	0.00	6.70	113	19.5			87.4	1.20	300.00	67.85	0.09	1.00
Future Collector Road Cambrian Rd.	Stantec (2014) Stantec (2014)	MA11 MA10	MA10 MH57A		220	01.00	14.23	1523 1371	2702 4073	32.71 45.52	2.98	26.13	0.00	0.58	0.19	2.80	4.03	1.31	2.50 14.49	2.50	13.14		40.77	300 375	0.75	87.4	1.20	482.10 449.70	46.60	0.12	1.00
Brazeau Aggregate Extraction Area +	+ Mattamy Lands	900	MA14	186	368	37.00	25.66	1693	1693	25.66	3.11	17.08	0.68	0.68	0.22	1.45	1.45	0.47		0.00	9.17		26.9	250	1.30	70.7	1.40	350.00	43.80	0.08	1.00
New Greenbank Road	Stantec (2014) Stantec (2014)	MA14 MA13	MA13 MH57A				4.79 10.99	513 1176	2206 3382	30.45 41.44	3.04 2.92	21.75 31.98		0.68	0.33 0.22	7.45	8.90 8.90	4.33 2.88	0.53	0.00	13.21 17.01		39.61 52.10	250 375	1.30 0.30	70.7	1.40 0.88	295.00 413.10	31.12 48.09	0.24 0.19	1.50
Combring Road	Stanton	MH57A	MH12A				4.20	459	7012	01.25	2.64	67.80	3.44	4 70	1.52	0.00	20.15	6.52		17.52	44.09		110.05	500	0.25	107.0	0.97	216 50	77.01	0.10	1.00
Cambrian Road Cambrian Road Cambrian Road	Stantec Stantec Stantec	MH13A MH15A	MH15A MH15A MH17A				6.21 5.61	634 870	8547 9417	97.46 103.07	2.62	72.51	5.44	4.70	1.52	0.00	20.15	6.53		17.52	46.14		126.70 134.92	500 500 600	0.20	176.2	0.87	165.20	49.46	0.19	1.00
	163 RIVER MIST RD.						103.07	9417			mitte																				
Kilbirnie Drive Kilbirnie Drive		572 511	511 512		10 27		0.64	27 73	27 100	0.64	3.69 3.59	0.32		0.00	0.00	2.43	2.43 2.43	1.18 1.18		0.00	1.01 1.28		2.52 3.63	200 200	2.87	57.9 30.6	1.79 0.94	136.50 97.50	55.38 26.97	0.79 0.62	1.50 1.50
Future Collector Road		514	512	21			1.07	71	71	1.07	3.63	0.83		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.35		1.19	200	0.74	29.4	0.91	212.10	28.25	0.00	1.00
Kilbirnie Drive		512	EX10				0.00	0	171	2.53	3.54	1.96		0.00	0.00		2.43	1.18		0.00	1.64		4.78	200	1.60	43.3	1.33	74.00	38.50	0.49	1.50
River Mist Road		EX5	EX4	12			0.55	41	41	0.55	3.67	0.49		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.18		0.67	200	0.33	19.8	0.61	74.90	19.10	0.00	1.00
Boddington Street Boddington Street		EX101 EX100	EX100 EX4	14 8			0.72	48 27	48 75	0.72	3.65 3.62	0.57		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.24		0.81	200 200	0.98	33.8 32.6	1.04	90.13 91.40	33.00 31.34	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		EX4	EX3	12			0.53	41	157	2.24	3.55	1.81		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.74		2.54	200	0.32	19.4	0.60	74.95	16.82	0.00	1.00
Clonfadda Terrace		EX111	EX110	13			0.62	44	44	0.62	3.66	0.52		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.20		0.73	200	1.04	34.8	1.07	76.25	34.10	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		EX110	EX3	3			0.04	10	262	3.82	3.60	2.96		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.26		4.22	200	0.83	20.2	0.96	108.32	29.67	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		EX3 EX2	EX1		14		0.55	38	300	4.37	3.46	3.37		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.44		4.81	200	1.77	45.5	1.40	112.11	40.65	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin Avenue Alex Polowin Avenue		EX13 EX12	EX12 EX11	11 24			0.46 0.74	37 82	37 119	0.46 1.20	3.67 3.58	0.44		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.15 0.40		0.59 1.78	200 200	1.01 2.14	34.4 50.1	1.06 1.54	74.36 107.77	33.77 48.32	0.00	1.00 1.00
Alex Polowin Avenue		EX11	EX10	17	- 14		0.71	58	177	1.91	3.53	2.03		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.63		2.66	200	1.65	44.0	1.36	103.97	41.35	0.00	1.00
Block 251 (School)		Stub	EX20		14		0.00	0	0	0.00	3.42	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.83	2.43	1.10		0.00	0.93		2.31	200	0.32	19.3	0.60	11.00	16.99	1.00	1.50
Kilbirnie Drive		EX20	EX1		15		0.54	41	427	5.55	3.41	4.71		0.00	0.00		5.26	2.56		0.00	3.57		10.84	200	0.32	19.4	0.60	106.01	8.52	0.49	1.50
River Mist Road		EX1	MH163				0.08	0	727	10.00	3.31	7.79		0.00	0.00		5.26	2.56		0.00	5.04		15.39	200	0.32	19.3	0.60	39.41	3.96	0.34	1.50
MH163 TO MH17A RIVERMIST	ROAD OUTLETS VIA CAMBRIAN RO	OAD					10.00	727												_											
River Mist Road	Stantec (2015)	MH163 EX162	EX162 EX161				0.08	0	727 727	10.08 10.28	3.31 3.31	7.79		0.00	0.00		5.26	2.56		0.00	5.06 5.13		15.41 15.48	250 250	0.85	57.2 66.5	1.13 1.31	36.30 44.40	41.78 51.05	0.34 0.34	1.50
River Mist Road		EX161A	EX161				0.00	0	0	0.00	3.80	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.91	0.91	0.30		0.30	150	1.00	15.9	0.87	14.00	15.59	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		EX161	151				0.19	0	727	10.47	3.31	7.79		0.00	0.00		5.26	2.56		0.91	5.49		15.84	250	1.15	66.5	1.31	57.70	50.69	0.32	1.50
River Mist Road		EX151A	151				0.00	0	0	0.00	3.80	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.77	2.77	1.35		0.00	0.91		2.26	150	1.00	15.9	0.87	12.70	13.63	1.00	1.50
River Mist Road River Mist Road	V	151 EX151	EX151 MH142				0.09	0	727 727	10.56 10.56	3.31 3.31	7.79 7.79		0.00	0.00		8.03 8.03	3.90 3.90		0.91 0.91	6.44 6.44		18.13 18.13	300 300	1.40	119.4 119.4	1.64 1.64	17.90 44.40	101.23 101.23	0.41 0.41	1.50 1.50
Buffalograss Cres.	Stantec (2015)	EX159	EX158		24		0.56	65	65	0.56	3.63	0.77		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.18		0.95	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	95.50	20.69	0.00	1.00
Mattamy Lands East		900	EX158	31	51		3.10	243	243	3.10	3.49	2.75		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.02		3.77	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	280.00	16.46	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin ave.		EX158	EX153	0	0		0.13	0	308	3.79	3.46	3.45		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.25		4.70	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	45.00	16.94	0.00	1.00
Mattamy Lands East		910	EX153		28		0.71	76	76	0.71	3.62	0.89		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.23		1.13	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	130.00	19.12	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin ave. Alex Polowin ave.		EX153 EX152	EX152 EX150				0.12	0	384 384	4.62	3.42	4.26		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.52		5.79 5.79	200	0.80	30.6	0.94	70.00 85.70	24.82 24.82	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.		EX165	EX150	17			0.67	58	58	0.67	3.64	0.68		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.22		0.91	200	1.50	41.9	1.29	101.20	41.00	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.	Stantec (2015)	EX150	EX146	6			0.30	20	462	5.59	3.39	5.08		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.84		6.93	200	0.80	30.6	0.94	72.00	23.68	0.00	1.00

									CITY OF OTTAWA
			PROPOSED A	ND BSUEA DESIG	ON PARAMETERS				MINTO COMMUNITIES INC.
Single Family	3.4	pers/unit	q =	280	L/cap/day				JLR NO. 26610
Semi-Detached/Townhouse (row)	2.7	pers/unit	I =	0.330	L/s/ha				BARRHAVEN SOUT
Apt Units	1.8	pers/unit	Inst./Comm. =	28000	L/ha/day				
Manning's Coeff. N =	0.013		Commerial PF*=	1.0/1.5			_		
			*1.5 if ICI in contribu	uting area is >20%,	1.0 if ICI in contributing area is	s <20%	Legend	Proposed	
Sources:	Half Moon Ba	ay South Subdivi	sion - Phase 4 - Excludir	ng Arteria l s- Sani	tary sewer design sheet pre	epared by Stantec (2015)		Proposed by Others	
	Quinn's Point	te - Excluding Art	terials-Sanitary sewer de	esign sheet prepa	red by J.L Richards (2015)			Existing	
	Barrhaven So	outh Master Serv	ricina Study Addendum -	Sanitary sewer of	design sheet prepared Stan	tec (2014)		_	

								R	ESIDENTIAI	-			C	OMMERC	AL	INS	STITUTION	AL	GREEN	UNUSED											
		м	u #	NU	MBER OF	UNITS	AREA	POPULATIO	N CUM	ULATIVE	PEAKING	POPUL.		CUMM.	INST.		CUMM.	INST.		CUMM.	PEAK EXTR.	PLUG	PEAK DES.			SEWER DA	TA		RESIDUAL		ICI*
STREET	SOURCE	101	#	SING.	MULT.	APT.	TOTAL	TOTAL	POPUL.	AREA	FACTOR	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	AREA	AREA	FLOW	FLOW	FLOW	DIA.	SLOPE	CAPAC.	VEL.	LENGTH	CAP.	ICI/	Peaking
		FROM	TO				ha	peop.	peop.	ha		/s	ha	ha	/s	ha	ha	/s	ha	ha	/s	/s	/s	mm	%	/s	m/s	m	/s	TOTAL	Factor
Remora Way		EX147	EX146	20			0.94	68	68	0.94	3.63	0.80		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.31		1.11	200	1.00	34.2	1.06	78.20	33.11	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.		EX146	EX145	2			0.08	7	537	6.61	3.37	5.86		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	2.18		8.04	200	0.50	24.2	0.75	19.30	16.15	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.		EX145	EX144				0.07	0	537	6.68	3.37	5.86		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	2.20		8.06	200	0.50	24.2	0.75	35.90	16.13	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.		EX144	EX143	9			0.54	31	568	7.22	3.36	6.18		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	2.38		8.56	200	0.50	24.2	0.75	114.90	15.63	0.00	1.00
Rue Des Soldats Riendeau St.		EX143	MH142				0.00	0	568	7.22	3.36	6.18		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	2.38		8.56	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	21.50	13.08	0.00	1.00
				_	_																									4	
River Mist Road		MH142	EX139	3			0.26	10	1305	18.04	3.18	13.44		0.00	0.00		8.03	3.90		0.91	8.90		26.25	300	0.40	63.8	0.87	74.80	37.56	0.30	1.50
		51/1/0	51400	_	-	-	0.40	0.1		0.40	0.70	0.00		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.40		0.40	000	0.05	07.0	0.05	07.70	07.47		1.00
		EX140	EX139		-	-	0.40	24	24	0.40	3.70	0.29		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.13		0.42	200	0.65	27.6	0.85	67.70	27.17	0.00	1.00
Diver Mist Deed		EV120	EV126	10	-		0.47	24	1262	19.01	2.17	12.00		0.00	0.00	-	0.02	2.00		0.01	0.10		27.09	200	0.41	64.6	0.00	64.70	27.51	0.20	1.50
River Wist Road	V	EX139	EX130	10	_		0.47	34	1303	10.91	3.17	13.99		0.00	0.00		0.03	3.90	_	0.91	9.19		27.00	300	0.41	04.0	0.69	04.70	37.51	0.29	1.50
		E¥137	E¥136	15			0.84	51	51	0.84	3.65	0.60		0.00	0.00	1	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.28		0.88	200	0.65	27.6	0.85	67.80	26.71	0.00	1.00
		EX13/	LAISO	10	-		0.04			0.04	5.65	0.00		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.20		0.00	200	0.00	21.0	0.00	07.00	20.71	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		EX136	MH126	4		-	0.29	14	1428	20.04	3 16	14 60		0.00	0.00		8.03	3 90		0.91	9.56		28.07	300	0.41	64.6	0.89	78 90	36.52	0.28	1.50
Titter Miller Head		2,1100					0.20				00			0.00	0.00	1	0.00	0.00		0.01	0.00				•	0.10	0.00				
Mattamy Lands East		920	930	36			1.83	122	122	1.83	3.58	1.41	2.13	2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.31		3.76	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	165.00	15.50	0.54	1.50
Mattamy Lands East		930	EX217					0	122	1.83	3.58	1.41		2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.31		3.76	200	0.36	20.5	0.63	40.00	15.50	0.54	1.50
Flameflower St.		EX217	EX215				0.05	0	122	1.88	3.58	1.41		2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.32		3.77	200	2.00	48.4	1.49	34.50	44.62	0.53	1.50
Flameflower St.	Stantec (2015)	EX216	EX215		5		0.19	14	14	0.19	3.72	0.17		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.06		0.23	200	0.65	27.6	0.85	45.20	27.35	0.00	1.00
Flameflower St.		EX215	EX214		15		0.34	41	177	2.41	3.53	2.03		2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.50		4.56	200	2.00	48.4	1.49	72.00	43.83	0.47	1.50
Flameflower St.		EX214	EX203		15		0.35	41	218	2.76	3.51	2.48		2.13	1.04		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.61		5.13	200	2.00	48.4	1.49	73.50	43.26	0.44	1.50
																													L	4	
Devario Cres.		EX204	EX203		-		0.54	62	62	0.54	3.64	0.73		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	3.10	3.10	1.20		1.93	200	1.50	41.9	1.29	36.50	39.97	0.00	1.00
Du si la Quis		51/000	EXCOOL	_	_	_	0.50	407	407	0.50	0.50	0.44		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.00	_	0.00	0.00		0.00	000	0.40	04.0	0.07	400.00	40.00	0.00	4.00
Devario Cres.		EX208	EX203		-		2.50	187	187	2.50	3.53	2.14		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.83		2.96	200	0.40	21.0	0.67	120.00	18.68	0.00	1.00
Elamoflowor St		EX203	EX201				0.12	0	467	5.92	3 30	5.13		2.13	0.69	1	0.00	0.00		3 10	3.68		9.50	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	73 70	12.14	0.19	1.00
Tamenower St.		LA205	LAZUT		-		0.12	0	407	5.52	0.00	5.15		2.10	0.03		0.00	0.00		5.10	5.00		3.50	200	0.40	21.0	0.07	13.10	12.14	0.13	1.00
Dundonald Dr		EX202	EX201	4	-		0.53	14	14	0.53	3.72	0.17		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.17		0.34	200	3 25	61.7	1.90	50.00	61.34	0.00	1.00
Buildonala Br.		2,202	E/LOT				0.00			0.00	0.72	0.11		0.00	0.00	1	0.00	0.00		0.00	0		0.01	200	0.20	0		00.00		0.00	
Dundonald Dr.		EX201	EX129A	3			0.21	10	491	6.66	3.38	5.38		2.13	0.69		0.00	0.00		3.10	3.92		10.00	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	47.80	11.64	0.18	1.00
Dundonald Dr.		EX129A	EX129	18			0.75	61	552	7.41	3.36	6.01		2.13	0.69		0.00	0.00		3.10	4.17		10.87	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	100.90	10.77	0.17	1.00
Dundonald Dr.		EX129	EX128	11			0.58	37	589	7.99	3.35	6.39		2.13	0.69		0.00	0.00		3.10	4.36		11.45	200	0.40	21.6	0.67	91.70	10.19	0.16	1.00
Lamprey St.		EX130	EX128				1.16	85	85	1.16	3.61	0.99		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.40	0.40	0.51		1.51	200	0.50	24.2	0.75	96.50	22.69	0.00	1.00
																														4	4
Dundonald Dr.		EX128	EX127	9			0.37	31	705	9.52	3.31	7.57		2.13	0.69		0.00	0.00		3.50	5.00		13.26	200	0.50	24.2	0.75	49.80	10.93	0.14	1.00
Dundonald Dr.		EX127	MH126	13			0.66	44	749	10.18	3.30	8.01		2.13	0.69		0.00	0.00		3.50	5.22		13.92	200	0.32	19.4	0.60	97.80	5.43	0.13	1.00
					-					1.00	0.00			0.00							0.05		1.10				4.00		10.00		1.00
Dundonald Dr.		EX23	MH126		_		1.06	/1	/1	1.06	3.63	0.83		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.35		1.18	200	1.47	41.5	1.28	89.30	40.30	0.00	1.00
Oshaal		EV(100.0	EV(400		-		0.00	0		0.00	2.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.00	2.00	1.00		0.00	0.00		4.00	050	0.00	50.5	1.40	45.00	50.05	1.00	4.50
School		EX123A	EX123	_			0.00	U	0	0.00	3.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	2.00	2.00	1.00		0.00	0.08		1.08	250	0.89	56.5	1.10	15.80	50.05	1.00	1.50
River Mist Dr		MH126	EX123	-	5		0.29	14	2262	31.57	3.03	22.25		2.13	1.04		8.03	3 90		4 4 1	15.23		42.41	375	0.45	122.7	1.08	122.00	80.29	0.22	1.50
River Mist. Dr.		1011120	LAIZS	-	5		0.23	14	2202	51.57	3.03	22.23		2.13	1.04		0.03	3.30		4.41	13.25		42.41	313	0.43	122.1	1.00	122.00	00.23	0.22	1.00
River Mist, Rd.		EX123	MH112	-	7		0.34	19	2281	31.91	3.03	22.42		2.13	1.04		10.09	4.90		4.41	16.02		44.38	375	0.42	118.5	1.04	90.30	74.16	0.25	1.50
		EXT20			1		0.01	10		0	0.00			1	1	1					10.02		. 1.00	0.0	01 Hz			00.00		1	1.00
White Arctic Ave.		EX111	MH112				3.39	378	378	3.39	3.43	4.20		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	1	0.00	1.12		5.32	200	0.32	19.4	0.60	74.80	14.04	0.00	1.00

'H SANITARY SEWER DESIGN SHEET Designed by: AT Checked by:HM

Date: February 2018

					BRO				METERS	7									MINT	CITY OF O	TTAWA										
	Single Family	3.4	pers/unit		q =	DPUSED ANL	280 280	ESIGN PARAI	L/cap/day	4									MINT	JLR NO.	26610										
	Semi-Detached/Townhouse (row)	2.7	pers/unit		I =		0.330		L/s/ha]	BARR	HAVE	N SOUT	TH SAN	ITAR	Y SEV	VER	DESI	GN SI	HEET		
	Apt Units Manning's Coeff. N =	1.8 0.013	pers/unit		Inst./Com Commeria	ım. = al PF*=	28000 1.0/1.5		L/ha/day																			Designe Checke	d by: AT d by:HM	-	
	Sources	Holf Moon B	Pov South Su	hdivision	*1.5 if ICI	in contributin	ng area is >2	20%, 1.0 if ICI	in contributir	g area is <20	%	-	Legend		Proposed	d hy Othera															
	oources.	Quinn's Poir	nte - Excludin	ng Arterial	s-Sanitary	sewer desig	gn sheet p	repared by J	L Richards	(2015)	d by Stanlet (2015)	_			Existing	d by Others															
		Barrhaven S	South Master	Servicing	Study Ad	dendum - Sa	anitary sev	wer design sł	neet prepar	ed Stantec (2	2014)																				
								R	ESIDENTIA	_				COMMERC	AL	INS		AL	GREEN/I	UNUSED								Date: Feb	ruary 2018		
etheet	SOURCE	М.	.H.#	NU	MBER OF		AREA	POPULATIO	N CUM		PEAKING	POPUL	ADEA	CUMM.	INST.		CUMM.	INST.		CUMM.	PEAK EXTR.	PLUG	PEAK DES.		S'	EWER DA		LENCTH	RESIDUAL		ICI* Deeking
STREET	SOURCE	FROM	то	SING.	MULT.	AP1.	ha	peop.	peop.	ha	FACTOR	I/s	ha	ha	I/s	ha	ha	I/s	ha	ha	I/s	I/s	I/s	mm	SLOPE %	l/s	m/s	m	l/s	TOTAL	Factor
River Mist. Rd.		MH112	EX102				0.14	0	2659	35.44	2.99	25.76		2.13	1.04		10.09	4.90		4.41	17.18		48.88	375	0.31	101.8	0.89	68.00	52.96	0.23	1.50
Dutchmans Way		EX103	EX102	18			0.80	61	61	0.80	3.64	0.72		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.26		0.98	200	2.02	48.6	1.50	120.00	47.65	0.00	1.00
Song Sparrow St.		EX104	EX102				3.83	386	386	3.83	3.42	4.28		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.26		5.55	200	0.44	22.7	0.70	114.60	17.15	0.00	1.00
Piver Mist Road	Stantec (2015)	EX102	EX101				0.07	0	3106	40.14	2.04	29.63		2.13	1.04		10.09	4.90		4.41	18.73		54 30	375	0.29	98.5	0.86	34.00	44.20	0.22	1.50
	Stantec (2013)	EX102 EX101	MH43A				0.07	0	3100	40.14	2.94	29.63		2.13	1.04		10.09	4.90		4.41	18.73		54.30	375	0.29	100.2	0.88	38.00	45.88	0.22	1.50
		MH43A MH44A	MH44A MH45A				0.00	352 0	3458	46.70	2.91	32.63		2.13	0.69		10.09	3.27		4.41	20.90		57.49	375	0.30	100.2	0.88	81.00 64.00	42.70	0.19	1.00
		MH45A MH46A	MH46A MH47A				0.00 8.40	0 562	3458 4020	46.70 55.10	2.91 2.87	32.63 37.33		2.13 2.13	0.69		10.09	3.27 3.27	1.60	4.41 6.01	20.90 24.20		57.49 65.49	375 375	0.30	100.2 100.2	0.88 0.88	85.00 41.00	42.70 34.70	0.19 0.17	1.00
		MH47A MH101A	MH101A MH102A				0.00	0	4020 4020	55.10 55.10	2.87 2.87	37.33		2.13 2.13	0.69		10.09	3.27 3.27		6.01 6.01	24.20		65.49 65.49	375 375	0.30	100.2 100.2	0.88	64.00 64.00	34.70 34.70	0.17	1.00
River Mist Road	Stantec (2014)	MH102A	MH17A				5.24	420	4440	60.34	2.83	40.78		2.13	0.69		10.09	3.27		6.01	25.93		70.67	375	0.30	100.2	0.88	81.00	29.52	0.16	1.00
CAMBRIAN RD. FROM MH17A TO	O MH45A						60.34	444	0	400.40	0.70		-	0.00	0.01		00.00	40.70	5.40	00.00	75 70	-	000.00	- 750		440.5	0.00	004.00	400.00		1.00
Cambrian Rd. Cambrian Rd.	Stantec (2014) Stantec (2014)	MH17A MH21A	MH21A MH45				26.01 7.04	408	15813	189.42	2.76	141.19		6.83	2.21	2.96	33.20	10.76	0.00	28.63	75.72		229.88	750	0.13	419.5	0.92	204.30	189.62	0.16	1.00
MINTO LANDS WITHIN BSUEA O	DUTLETS TO 120 (QUINN'S POINTE) EXIS	STING GREENBA	ANK RD.				196.46	_													_										
	—																								\vdash			——————————————————————————————————————			-
Future Collector		514	516	16 20	104 54		3.49 3.18	335 214	335	3.49	3.45	3.74		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	1.15		4.89	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	127.90	15.35	0.00	1.00
Future Collector		510		20			0.10	217		0.07	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	2.20		0.10		0.00		0.02			0.00	
Future Collector		500	502	25	70	115	7.16	481	481	7.16	3.39	5.28		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	2.36	0.10	7.74	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	174.00	11.41	0.00	1.00
Future Collector		502	551	8	44		1.55	146	627	8.71	3.34	6.78		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	2.87		9.76	200	0.88	32.1	0.99	171.30	20.22	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector		550	551	20			1.98	68	68	1.98	3.63	0.80		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.65		1.45	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	99.90	18.73	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector East-West Collector		551 552	552 554	22 12	0 20		1.49 3.36	75 95	770 865	12.18 15.54	3.30 3.27	8.23 9.17		0.00	0.00 0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00 0.00		0.00	4.02 5.13		12.34 14.40	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	175.00 178.30	7.90	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector		554	556	11	34		1.81	129	1543	24.02	3.14	15.68		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	7.93		23.71	250	0.33	35.6	0.70	295.60	9.15	0.00	1.00
Euture Collector		517	564	20	35		2.07	163	163	2.07	3 54	1.87		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.68		2 55	200	0.59	26.3	0.81	280.00	23.71	0.00	1.00
Alex Belowin Ave		12	14	12	0		0.54	41	41	0.54	2.67	0.49		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.49	200	0.67	28.0	0.96	74.56	27.52	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin Ave.		13	90	12	0		0.65	41	85	1.19	3.67	0.99		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.49	200	0.87	33.1	1.02	112.06	32.13	0.00	1.00
Alex Polowin Ave. River Mist Road		90 5	5 563	11 0	0		0.54	37 0	122	1.73	3.58	1.41		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		1.41	200	0.35	20.3	0.63	108.16 80.00	18.87	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		563	564	8			0.47	27	149	2.20	3.55	1.72		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.73		2.44	200	0.42	22.2	0.68	50.00	19.73	0.00	1.00
River Mist Road		564	556	7	9		0.64	48	360	4.91	3.43	4.01		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.62		5.63	200	0.35	20.2	0.62	95.00	14.62	0.00	1.00
East-West Collector		556 557	557 558	6			1 12	20	1903 1923	28.93	3.08	19.01 19.19		0.00	0.00	2.20	2.20	0.71		0.00	10.27	4.00	30.09 36.42	300	1.39	118.9	1.63	44.30 158.40	84.53	0.07	1.00
Euture Collector		560		50			2.00	170	170	2.00	2.50	1.05		0.00	0.00	2,00	0.00	0.00		0.00	1.02	1.00	2.07	200	0.25	20.2	0.62	150.00	17.27	0.00	1.00
		500	556	50			5.09	170	170	3.09	3.34	1.95		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	1.02		2.97	200	0.35	20.2	0.02	150.00		0.00	1.00
East-west Collector		558	119				5.74	0	2093	38.88	3.06	20.73		0.00	0.00		5.06	1.64		0.00	14.50		40.97	450	0.13	107.2	0.65	150.00	63.75	0.12	1.00
Future Collector		521 522	522 523	24	33		2.17	171	171 171	2.17	3.54	1.96		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.72		2.68	200	1.26	38.4	1.18	230.00	35.74	0.00	1.00
		523	524		71		1.95	192	363	4.12				0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00					\vdash					0.00	1.00
Future Collector		520	524	41			2.06	139	139	2.06	3.56	1.60	1	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.68		2.28	200	0.26	17.4	0.54	72.20	15.16	0.00	1.00
Future Collector		524	578		0		0.00	0	502	6.18	3.38	5.50		0.00	0.00	L	0.00	0.00		0.00	2.04		7.54	300	0.20	45.1	0.62	200.90	37.58	0.00	1.00
Future Collector		578	532	50	26		3.29	235 240	977	13.10	3.25	10.27	1	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	4.32		14.60	300	0.20	45.1	0.62	127.45	30.52	0.00	1.00
Future Collector Future Collector		534 536	536 538	55			2.96 0.00	187 0	1164 1164	16.06 16.06	3.21 3.21	12.09 12.09		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	5.30 5.30		17.39 17.39	450	0.20	133.0 133.0	0.81 0.81	173.27 309.73	115.63 115.63	0.00	1.00
		538	119	0		├	0.00	0	1164	16.06	3.21	12.09		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00		0.00	5.30		17.39	525	0.15	173.8	0.78	245.34	156.37	0.00	1.00
Greenbank Rd.		119	EX120					0	3257	54.94	2.93	30.92	1	0.00	0.00		5.06	1.64		0.00	19.80		56.46	600	0.15	248.1	0.85	168.66	187.53	0.08	1.00
QUINN'S POINTE OUTLETS TO N	MH205A EXISTING GREENBANK RD.		-				54.94	325	7	-								_													
Greenbank Road		EX120	EX121				0.22	0	3257	55.16	2.93	30.92		0.00	0.00	0.00	5.06	1.64		0.00	19.87	4.10	56.53	600	0.16	259.0	0.89	58.09	202.51	0.08	1.00
Greenbank Road		EX121	EX122				0.28	0	3640	61.99	2.90	34.16		0.00	0.00	0.00	6.63	2.15		0.00	22.64	4.10	63.05	600	0.33	369.2	1.27	75.27	306.17	0.10	1.00

									METERS	7									MA	CITY OF	OTTAWA										
					Pr	RUPUSED AI	ND BSUEA DI	ESIGN PARAP	METERS										MIIN	TO COMM	IUNITIES INC.										
	Single Family	3.4	pers/unit		q	=	280		L/cap/day											JLR NC). 26610									_	
	Semi-Detached/Townhouse (row)	2.7	pers/unit		1	=	0.330		L/s/ha											BAR	RHAVE	N SOUT	TH SANI	TAR	Y SE	WER /	DESI	GN S	HEET		
	Apt Units Manning's Coeff. N =	1.8 0.013	pers/unit		Inst./Co Comme	omm. = erial PF*=	28000 1.0/1.5		L/ha/day																			Design Check	ed by: AT		
					*1.5 if I	CI in contribu	iting area is >2	20%. 1.0 if IC	in contributin	area is <20	%		Legend		Proposed	h													,		
	Sources:	Half Moon B	av South Sut	bdivision	- Phase	4 - Excludin	na Arterials- S	Sanitary sew	er desian sh	eet prepare	d by Stantec (2015)		Logona		Proposed	d by Others															
		Quinn's Poir	te - Excluding	a Arteria	s-Sanita	rv sewer de	sign sheet p	repared by J.	L Richards	(2015)					Existina	,															
		Barrhaven S	outh Master	Servicing	g Study A	Addendum -	Sanitary sev	ver design sh	neet prepare	d Stantec (2014)																				
								R	ESIDENTIAL					COMMERC	Δι	IN	STITUTION		GREEN		г							Date: Fet	Sruary 2018		
				NU	IMBER O	EUNITS	AREA				PEAKING	POPUI			INST			INST	OREEN	CUMM	PEAK EXTR	PLUG	PEAK DES	I		SEWER DA	ТА		RESIDUAL	T	
STREET	SOURCE	м	H.#	SING	MULT		TOTAL	TOTAL	POPUL	ARFA	FACTOR	FLOW	AREA	ARFA	FLOW	ARFA	ARFA	FLOW	ARFA	ARFA	FLOW	FLOW	FLOW	DIA.	SI OPE	CAPAC.		LENGTH	CAP		Peaking
0111221		FROM	то				ha	peop	neon	ha		/s	ha	ha	l/s	ha	ha	/s	ha	ha	/s	l/s	l/s	mm	%	/s	m/s	m	l/s	TOTAL	Factor
Greenbank Road		EX122	EX123R				0.45	0	3640	62.44	2.90	34.16		0.00	0.00	0.00	6.63	2.15		0.00	22.79	4.10	63.20	600	0.21	291.1	1.00	121.02	227.90	0.10	1.00
								-																							
Easement		EX44	EX123R				0.00	0	259	2.62	3.48	2.93		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.86		3.79	300	0.35	59.9	0.82	19.00	56.12	0.00	1.00
																									4	4				4	4
Greenbank Road		EX123R	MH205A	_			0.43	0	3899	65.49	2.87	36.32		0.00	0.00	0.00	6.63	2.15		0.00	23.80	4.10	66.37	600	0.25	319.2	1.09	120.80	252.85	0.09	1.00
Kilbirpio Drivo	IL R (2016)	EY24	MH205A	-	3		0.11	8	224	2.15	3.50	2.54		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.71		3.25	200	0.71	28.8	0.89	28.70	25.59	0.00	1.00
Kilbirnie Drive	JER (2010)	EA24	MH203A				0.11	0	224	2.10	3.50	2.04		0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	-	0.00	0.71		3.25	200	0.71	20.0	0.09	20.70	25.59	0.00	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road		MH205A	EX98A					0	4123	67.64	2.86	38.18		0.00	0.00	0.00	6.63	2.15		0.00	24.51	4.10	73.94	600	0.25	320.3	1.10	126.00	246.34	0.09	1.00
EXISTING GREENBANK RD. FRO	M MH 98A TO MH45A						6.15	484																							
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	EX98A	MH99A				0.00	0	4123	67.64	2.86	38.18		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15		0.00	24.51	4.10	73.94	600	0.25	320.3		125.00	246.34	0.09	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IB	MH99A	MH100A		_		0.00	0	4123	67.64	2.86	38.18		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	_	0.00	24.51	4.10	73.94	600	0.25	320.3	4	108.00	246.34	0.09	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH100A	MH204A	-	_		0.00	0	4123	67.64	2.86	38.18		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	_	0.00	24.51	4.10	73.94	600	0.25	320.3	4	105.00	246.34	0.09	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH206A			-		0.00	0	4123	67.64	2.00	38.18		0.00	0.00	-	6.63	2.10	_	0.00	24.51	4.10	73.94	600	0.25	320.3		125.00	240.34	0.09	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH97A	MH96A				19.95	1631	5754	87.59	2.00	51.29		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	0.81	0.81	31.36	4 10	93.90	600	0.20	350.8	<u> </u>	98.00	256.95	0.03	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	B	MH96A	MH95A				0.00	0	5754	87.59	2.75	51.29		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	0.01	0.81	31.36	4.10	93.90	600	0.30	350.8		129.00	256.95	0.07	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH95A	MH201A				0.00	0	5754	87.59	2.75	51.29		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15		0.81	31.36	4.10	93.90	600	0.30	350.8		123.00	256.95	0.07	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH201A	MH201B				12.13	787	6541	99.72	2.71	57.40		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15		0.81	35.36	4.10	104.01	600	0.30	350.8		124.00	246.83	0.06	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH201B	MH200A				0.00	0	6541	99.72	2.71	57.40		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15		0.81	35.36	4.10	104.01	600	0.30	350.8		68.00	246.83	0.06	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH200A	MH200C		_		0.00	0	6541	99.72	2.71	57.40		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	_	0.81	35.36	4.10	104.01	600	0.50	452.9	4	48.00	348.93	0.06	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	IBI	MH200C	MH45				0.00	0	6541	99.72	2.71	57.40		0.00	0.00		6.63	2.15	_	0.81	35.36	4.10	104.01	600	0.12	221.9	4	26.00	117.88	0.06	1.00
Existing Greenbank Road	Stantec (2014)	MH45	MH//35A	-	-		5.12	548	23310	301 30	2 27	171 38		6.83	2.21		30.83	12.01	0.00	29.44	124 54	4.10	320.14	900	0.10	597.2		296.00	277.08	0.12	1.00
North	Stantec (2014)	101145	WITH USA		-		0.12	040	20010	001.00	2.21	1/1.00		0.00	2.21	1	00.00	12.01	0.00	20.44	124.04	7.10	020.14	500	0.10	001.2		230.00	211.00	0.12	1.00
		MA9	MA8				22.23	2378	2378	22.23	3.02	23.28	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	2.45	0.79	9.54	9.54	11.29		35.37	450	0.11	98.4		507.50	63.03	0.07	1.00
		MA8	MA7				2.88	308	2686	25.11	2.99	25.99	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.78	10.32	12.50		39.29	450	0.11	98.4		317.10	59.11	0.06	1.00
		MA7	MA6				18.50	1979	4665	43.61	2.82	42.61	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.00	10.32	18.61		62.01	450	0.11	98.4		573.10	36.39	0.04	1.00
Realigned Greenbank Road		MA6	MA5				21.68	2320	6985	65.29	2.69	60.80	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.00	10.32	25.76		87.36	525	0.10	140.5		473.90	53.14	0.03	1.00
Realigned Greenbank Road		MA5	MA4				9.53	1020	8005	74.82	2.64	68.49	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.00	10.32	28.90		98.19	525	0.10	140.5		439.40	42.31	0.03	1.00
Realigned Greenbank Road		MA4	MH521A		_	_	8.07	863	8868	82.89	2.61	74.87	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	2.42	12.74	32.37		108.03	525	0.10	140.5	4	530.70	32.47	0.02	1.00
		MH521A	MH522A		-	-	3.80	231	9099	86.69	2.60	76.56	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.02	12.76	33.63		110.98	600	0.10	201.5 201.5		49.90	90.52	0.02	1.00
	V	WITI52ZA	WIH435A				0.00	U	9099	00.09	2.00	/0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.45	0.79	0.00	12.70	33.03		110.96	600	0.10	201.5		11.10	90.52	0.02	1.00
		MH435A	MH501A				0.00	0	32409	387.99	2.16	226.39	0.00	6.83	2.21	0.00	42.28	13.70	0.00	42.20	158.17	4.10	409.57	900	0.10	597.0		13.30	187.43	0.10	1.00
																														1	

APPENDIX D



File Location: R:\26000\26610 - Barrhaven Expansion - Minto Brazeau Mattamy\JLR DWG\GIS\26610 C BSUEA EXTENTS.mxd

2017 12, September Plot Date:

Culvert ID	Location	Туре	Size (mm)
CR-C1	On Cambrian Road, 910 m east of Borrisokane Road, carries Clarke West Municipal Drain	Circ. CSP	1650
CR-C2	On Cambrian Road at Borrisokane Road	Circ. CSP	N/A
BDR-C4	On Barnsdale Road, 50 m west of Borrisokane Road	Circ. CSP	1200
BDR-C5	On Barnsdale Road, 500 m west of the existing Greenbank Road	Circ. CSP	500
BDR-C6	On Barnsdale Road, 60 m west of the existing Greenbank Road	Circ. CSP	400

Table 5-1: Inventory of Model Boundary Water Crossings

It should be noted that culvert CR-C2 was not included as part of the topographical survey and size is currently unknown.

The 2014 Barrhaven South Master Servicing Study Draft Addendum (Draft 2014 BSMSSA) prepared by Stantec, notes that water crossing CR-C1 is to be replaced with storm sewers when the Clarke West Municipal Drain is enclosed as part of the adjacent development and the Clarke Stormwater Management Facility is constructed. The Draft 2014 BSMSSA also indicated that culvert CR-C2 is to be maintained, and will accommodate flows from the existing catchment area south of Cambrian Road up to the 1:100 year event. Should future development occur south of the woodlot draining to CR-C2, grading and servicing from the future development area in the vicinity of the woodlot should be developed to maximize overland sheet flow drainage (not channelized) towards the woodlot.

Table 5-2: Inventor	y of Model	Water Crossings	(Internal)
---------------------	------------	-----------------	------------

Culvert ID	Location	Туре	Size (mm)	
CVR-C1	East of Borrisokane Road along the north corner of the BSUEA	Circ. CSP	500	
CVR-C2	East of Borrisokane Road at Field Entrance	Circ. CSP	450	
CVR-C3	East of Borrisokane Road at Field Entrance	Circ. CSP	400	
CVR-C4	Borrisokane Road Crossing north of Barnsdale Road	Circ. CSP	1200	
BDR-C1	Viewbank Road Crossing	Circ. CSP	400	
BDR-C2	Field Entrance Crossing South of Barnsdale Road	Circ. CSP	400	
BDR-C3	Field Entrance Crossing South of Barnsdale Road	Circ. CSP	500	
BDR-C7	Barnsdale Road Crossing close to the existing Greenbank Road Intersection	Circ. CSP	500	

Table 5-2, above, summarizes the various culvert crossings within the BSUEA. As shown above, all the culverts are 500 mm in diameter or less with the exception of CVR-C4, which is 1200 mm in diameter.

B5.5.1 Storm Distribution

The hydrological response of the BSUEA and abutting lands was simulated under a 6 hour, 12 hour and 24 hour SCS Type II storm distribution. The SCS Type II storm distribution was developed by the American Soil Conservation Service and is generally used for estimating flows in rural areas. The critical storm event under pre-development conditions, with the highest peak runoff, was found to occur under the 12 hour SCS Type II storm distribution.

B5.6 Modeling Results

The pre-development SWMHYMO simulation results, predicting flows at each of the culverts for the critical storm event, are shown in Table 5-5, below. The estimated capacity and level of service of each culvert is also provided. The details of culvert CR-C2, crossing Cambrian Road at Borrisokane Road, could not be obtained in the field due to obstructions and/or structural failure. Hence, the capacity and level of service at this culvert could not be confirmed.

Culvert ID	Flow	∕ (m³/s) at	Estimated Culvert	Estimated Level of				
	1:2 yr	1:5 yr	1:10 yr	1:25 yr	1:50 yr	1:100 yr	(m ³ /s)	Service (years)
CR-C1	0.3	0.7	1.0	1.6	2.0	2.5	5.5	1:100
CR-C2	0.2	0.4	0.7	1.0	1.3	1.6	N/A	N/A
CVR-C1	0.1	0.3	0.5	0.8	1.0	1.3	0.4	1:5
CVR-C2	0.0	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.3	0.2	1:25
CVR-C3	0.0	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.3	0.4	0.3	1:50
CVR-C4	0.2	0.4	0.6	0.9	1.1	1.4	2.6	1:100
BDR-C1	0.0	0.0	0.1	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.2	1:100
BDR-C2	0.0	0.1	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.2	1:50
BDR-C3	0.1	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.3	0.5	1:100
BDR-C4	0.2	0.4	0.6	0.9	1.2	1.5	2.6	1:100
BDR-C5	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.0	0.1	0.3	1:100
BDR-C6	0.0	0.0	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.2	1:100
BDR-C7	0.1	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.3	0.4	0.3	1:50
Total Flow to Thomas Baxter Municipal Drain	0.2	0.5	0.7	1.1	1.3	1.6	N/A	N/A

Table 5-5: Hydrological Simulation Results at Culvert Locations(12 hour SCS Type II storm)





STOR	0.013	ER CA	LCULA Local Roa Collector I Arterial Ro	ds Return F Roads Return oads Return	SHEET requency = rn Frequency Frequency	(RATIO 2 years y = 5 years = 10 years	NAL M	ETHO	D)																						<u>)</u>	aw	а
	LOC	TION		2 Y	'EAR			5 Y	'EAR	ARE	A (Ha)	10 YE	AR			100 \	YEAR		Time of	Intensity	FI Intensity	LOW Intensity	Intensity	Peak Flow	DIA. (mm)	DIA. (mm)	TYPE	SLOPE	SEWER DA	TA CAPACITY	VELOCITY	TIME OF	RATIO
T		T N 1	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	Conc.	2 Year	5 Year	10 Year	100 Year	0.40				(0/)					0/0.6.11
Location	From Node	To Node	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(min)	(mm/n)	(mm/n)	(mm/h)	(mm/n)	Q (1/s)	(actual)	(nominal)		(%)	(m)	(l/s)	(m/s)	LOW (mir	n Q/Q full
Unknown	Road8 -	08																															
	124	127	2.88	0.72	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	12.13	69 50	94 15	110 32	161 19	401	900	900	CONC	0.15	71 3	701 13	1 10	1.08	0.57
To Unkno	vn Road7	- 07, Pipe	127 - 135	0.72	0.70	5.76			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	13.21	00.00	54.10	110.02	101.10	401	500	500	00110	0.10	71.0	701.10	1.10	1.00	0.07
	D	-																															
Contributi	n From U	nknown R	oad8 - 08.	Pipe 124 ·	- 127	5.76				0.00				0.00				0.00	13.21														
					0.00	5.76	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	10.94														
To Unkno	127 vn Road4	135 - 04 Pine	1.29	0.72	2.58	8.35			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	13.21	66.35	89.84	105.24	153.74	554	975	975	CONC	0.10	59.4	708.68	0.95	1.04	0.78
	WIT KOUU	- 0 - , i ipe	100 - 100			0.00				0.00				0.00				0.00	14.20														
Unknown	Road4 -)4	17 07	D: 107	105	0.05				0.00				0.00					11.05														
Contributi	on From U	nknown R	oad7 - 07,	Pipe 127 -	- 135	8.35	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	14.25														
			2.25	0.90	5.63	13.98			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00															
	135	136	7.62	0.72	15.25	29.23			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	14.32	63.41	85.80	100.50	146.77	1853	1500	1500	CONC	0.11	59.5	2344.48	1.33	0.75	0.79
	130	157	0.44	0.72	0.88	30.87			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	16.03	59.44	80.37	97.56	137.40	1835	1500	1500	CONC	0.11	76.2	2344.48	1.33	0.96	0.79
To Unkno	vn Road1	9 - 18, Pip	e 153 - 16	2	1	30.87				0.00				0.00				0.00	16.99									[
Unknown	Road19	18																															
U III(II)	Rouuro				0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	15.01														
	450	450	0.07	0.55	0.00	0.00	0.98	0.72	1.96	1.96			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	15.01	04.75	00.50	07.00	140.04	707	000	000	CONC	0.00	52.5	000.00	4.45	0.01	0.00
Contributi	n From U	153 nknown R	0.07 0ad4 - 04	0.55 Pipe 137 -	9.28	9.28			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	15.01	61.75	83.53	97.82	142.84	131	900	900	CONC	0.26	53.5	923.08	1.45	0.61	0.80
oonabaa			dui oi,		0.00	40.15	0.00	0.00	0.00	1.96			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	11.76														
	450	100	1.02	0.70	0.00	40.15	0.12	0.72	0.24	2.20			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	10.00	E7 4E	77.05	00.00	100 70	2505	1050	1050	CONC	0.47	50.5	2757.00	4.70	0.50	0.00
To Unkno	vn Road1	3 - 17, Pip	e 162 - 16	3	2.04	42.19			0.00	2.20			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	17.55	57.45	77.05	90.90	132.70	2095	1650	1050	CONC	0.17	59.5	3757.90	1.70	0.50	0.09
Unknown Contributi	Road18	17 nknown R	0ad19 - 18	Pine 153	162	42 19				2 20				0.00				0.00	17 55														
Contributi				, i ipo 100	0.00	42.19	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.20			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	14.20														
	100	100	0.00	0.70	0.00	42.19	0.11	0.72	0.22	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	17.55	50.04	70.40	00.40	100.00	0004	1000	1000		0.40		0004.00	1.10	4.07	0.70
	162	163	2.68	0.72	0.94	47.56			0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	17.55	56.34	76.13	89.12	130.09	2864	1800	1800	CONC	0.10	91.6 91.6	3634.96	1.43	1.07	0.79
To Unkno	vn Road2	- 02, Pipe	165 - 167			48.50				2.42				0.00				0.00	19.69														
Unknown	Bood?	12																															
Contributi	n From U	nknown R	oad18 - 17	7, Pipe 163	3 - 165	48.50				2.42				0.00				0.00	19.69														
					0.00	48.50	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	10.63														
Tollakao	165 vn Road1	167 - 01 Pine	0.61	0.72	1.22	49.72 49.72			0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	19.69	52.54	70.95	83.03	121.15	2784	1800	1800	CONC	0.10	59.9	3634.96	1.43	0.70	0.77
		<i>с.,</i> г ipe				10.72				2.72				5.00				0.00	_0.00														
Unknown	Road1 -)1 pkpowp P	aad2 02	Dina 165	167	40.72				2.42				0.00				0.00	20.20														
Contributi			0auz - 02,	Pipe 105	0.00	49.72	0.00	0.00	0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	11.54									[
	167	168	1.12	0.72	2.24	51.96			0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	20.39	51.42	69.42	81.23	118.51	2840	1800	1800	CONC	0.10	49.1	3634.96	1.43	0.57	0.78
To Unkno	vn Road2	1 - 2000, F	Pipe 168 -	169		51.96				2.42				0.00				0.00	20.96														
Unknown	Road21	2000																															
Contributi	n From U	nknown R	oad1 - 01,	Pipe 167 ·	- 168	51.96			0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00				0.00	20.96	50.54		70.00		0704	1000	1000	00110	0.40		0004.00	4.40	0.07	0.77
	168	169			0.00	51.96			0.00	2.42			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	20.96	50.54	68.22	79.82	116.44	2791	1800	1800	CONC	0.10	23.2	3634.96	1.43	0.27	0.77
						+		 		 																		 					
			1		1	+			1	<u> </u>								1			1			1									
Definitions	initions: Designed: PROJECT:																																
Q = 2.78 A O = Peak F	2. /8 AIK, where Notes: Peak Flow in Litres per second (L/s) 1) Ottawa Rainfall-Intensity Curve																																
A = Areas	n hectares	ha)	、 <i>)</i>							2) Min. Ve	locity = 0.80	m/s																		City of C	Ottawa		
I = Rainfal R = Rome C	Intensity (nm/h)																						Dwg. Refe	rence:		File Ref:			Date:	2010	Sheet No.	
к – кunof	Coefficier	ι																						L						14 May	2019	SHEE	I I UF 1

STOR		ER CAI	LCULA Local Road Collector F	ds Return F Roads Return	SHEET requency = 2 m Frequency	(RATIO 2 years y = 5 years	ONAL M	IETHO	D)																				Dtta	TW	я
waining	0.015		Anternar Ke	Jaus Ketuini	Frequency -	- 10 years				ARE	A (Ha)									FL	.ow						SEWER DAT	4			
	LOCA	TION		2 Y	'EAR			5 Y	'EAR			10 YEAR			100 YE	EAR		Time of	Intensity	Intensity	Intensity	Intensity	Peak Flow	DIA. (mm) DIA. (n	m) TYPE	SLOPE	LENGTH	CAPACITY	VELOCITY	TIME OF	RATIO
			AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R Indiv.	Accum.	AREA	R	Indiv.	Accum.	Conc.	2 Year	5 Year	10 Year	100 Year									
Location	From Node	To Node	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)	2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(Ha)		2.78 AC	2.78 AC	(min)	(mm/h)	(mm/h)	(mm/h)	(mm/h)	Q (l/s)	(actual) (nomin	1)	(%)	(m)	(1/s)	(m/s) 1	LOW (min	Q/Q full
Porricok	no Bood																														
DUITISUK	ine Kuau				0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	28.04	0.72	56 12	56 12	20.96													
	2000	2001			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00	20101	0.12	0.00	56.12	20.96	50.54	68.21	79.82	116.44	6535	2400x1200 2400x1	00 CONC	0.47	34.6	8228.11	2.94	0.20	0.79
	2001	2002			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	56.12	21.16	50.24	67.81	79.35	115.75	6496	2400x1200 2400x1	00 CONC	0.46	110.6	8140.10	2.91	0.63	0.80
	2002	2003			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	56.12	21.79	49.32	66.55	77.87	113.58	6375	2400x1200 2400x1	00 CON0	0.45	110.6	8051.14	2.88	0.64	0.79
	2003	2004			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	56.12	22.43	48.42	65.33	76.43	111.48	6257	2400x1200 2400x1	00 CONC	0.43	110.6	7870.19	2.81	0.66	0.79
	2004	2005			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	56.12	23.09	47.54	64.13	75.02	109.41	6141	2400x1200 2400x1	UU CONC	, 0.43	12.6	7870.19	2.81	0.07	0.78
					0.00	0.00	28.04	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00						705								
	1000	1001			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	10.00	76.81	104.19	122.14	178.56	705	900 900	CONC	0.25	35.7	905.16	1.42	0.42	0.78
	1001	1002			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	10.42	75.24	102.04	119.60	174.83	705	900 900	CONC	0.25	120.0	905.16	1.42	1.41	0.78
	1002	1003			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	11.82	70.45	95.46	111.85	163.45	705	900 900	CONC	0.25	120.0	905.16	1.42	1.41	0.78
	4000	4004			0.00	0.00	31.16	0.00	0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	40.00	00.00	00.75	405.44	450.50	595	000 000	001/0	0.07	100.0	4700.05	0.00	0.74	0.70
	1003	1004	-		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	13.23	64.38	89.75	105.14	153.59	1300	900 900	CONC	0.97	120.0	2104.80	2.80	0.71	0.73
	1004	1005			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	14.52	62.92	85.13	99.71	145.61	1300	1050 1050	CONC	0.36	120.0	1638.44	1.89	1.06	0.79
	1006	1007			0.00	0.00	1		0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	15.58	60.43	81.73	95.70	139.74	1300	1050 1050	CONC	0.36	120.0	1638.44	1.89	1.06	0.79
	1007	1008			0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00		0.00	0.00			0.00	0.00	16.64	58.16	78.62	92.04	134.37	1300	1050 1050	CONC	0.93	98.9	2633.42	3.04	0.54	0.49
																													$ \longrightarrow $		
																												<u> </u>	───┼		
																												+	++		
																												1			
																													$ \longrightarrow $!
			-																							_		ł			
																												<u> </u>			
																															ļ
																												<u> </u>			
																												<u> </u>	───┼		
																												+	++		
																												1			
																												<u> </u>			
			<u> </u>	+	+	+	-	+											+	-								<u> </u>	├─── ┼		
			<u> </u>																									+	┼───┼		
			1				1		1																			+	┼───┼		·
				1	1		1		1																		1				·
																												<u> </u>	+		
																												<u> </u>	┣───┣		
									1																_				\vdash		
																												───	\vdash		
																													──┼		
			<u> </u>				1																				+	+	┼───┼		
			1				1		1																			+	┼───┼		
			1		1		1		1																						
																															·
														[
Definitions: $N_{\rm eff}$												Designed:	1.51	PROJEC	T:		<u>.</u> .	(on D													
Q = Peak Flow in Litres per second (L/s) 1) Ottawa Rainfall-Intensity Curve												Checked	ADF	LOCAT	ION·		Caiv	an - Drazeau	I												
A = Areas	A = Areas in hectares (ha) 2) Min. Velocity = 0.80 m/s												Shorkey.	KLM City of Ottawa			Ottawa														
I = Rainfal	Intensity (r	nm/h)								,	,												Dwg. Refe	rence:	File Re	f:		Date:		Sheet No.	
R = Runof	Coefficien	t																						1			18-1030	15 May	2019	SHEET	1 OF 1

5.4.3 Stormwater Management Facilities (SWMFs)

The SWMFs, either wet ponds or dry ponds, should be designed in accordance with Section 8 of the OSDG and MOE's publication entitled "SWM Planning and Design Manual, 2003".

The normal water level in the wet ponds should be above the highest elevation of either: (i) the free flowing water level in the downstream storm sewer during the 1:2 year event; or (ii) the elevation of the underlying groundwater table.

For safety reasons, the live storage in dry ponds should be kept to 1.5 m (OSDG) to 2.0 m deep (MOE). A minimum 300 mm freeboard should be provided between the 1:100 year water surface elevation and the overflow elevation.

SWMFs should be integrated into the community through the use of pathways or other linkages.

5.4.4 Water Balance

The Hydrogeological Existing Conditions Report (Paterson Group Inc., 2017) recommended that infiltration measures be incorporated into the BSUEA's storm servicing design, as the subject area contributes to groundwater recharge of the esker, which should be preserved. The Paterson Group Inc. (Paterson) Report recommended that:

- Distributed infiltration be achieved to promote recharge of overburden aquifer and preserve the pre-infiltration condition for the three (3) subwatersheds; and,
- Only captured runoff that is relatively free of roadway salts be infiltrated to minimize adverse impacts on the esker.

An analysis (using the PCSWMM software platform) was carried out and is summarized in the Existing Condition Report (Appendix B) to determine the various contributions of the water budget based on long-term simulations. To simulate the infiltration, the analysis utilized measured data compiled as part of Paterson's field program. Infiltration to groundwater recharge zones was simulated based on measured saturated field hydraulic conductivity, which was translated to infiltration rates (refer to Section B6.1.1 of Appendix B). The analysis revealed that overall pre-development infiltration from the subject site (excluding the aggregate extraction areas) accounted for 40% of the overall water budget (Figure 5-2). The City and RVCA have agreed with Paterson's recommendation that pre-development infiltration levels should be maintained and distributed infiltration be achieved across the site, and should not be concentrated at one or two location(s).



Figure 5-2: Existing Water Budget Breakdown

5.5 Storm Servicing Strategy

Based on the storm drainage connections and criteria set out in Sections 5.2 and 5.4 respectively, a stormwater management strategy has been developed. The strategy strives to preserve predevelopment infiltration across the BSUEA, which in turn, impacts the individual stormwater management strategies developed for each of the servicing areas depicted in Figure 4-2. Subsection 5.4 presents the rationale in developing storm servicing strategies, Sub-section 5.5.5 the storm drainage and design methodology, Sub-sections 5.7 5.8, and 5.9 present the analyses carried out for the conventional, EES and infiltration gallery servicing strategies, respectively while Sub-section 5.10.2 summarizes the impact of the strategies on the municipal drains.

- 5.5.1 EES Infiltration Strategy
 - 5.5.1.1 Background

During the preparation of the Existing Condition Report, it became evident that storm servicing for the BSUEA would need to incorporate measures to recharge the overburden aquifer. As a result of extensive work and consultation with the both the City and RVCA over a nine (9) month period, the preferred infiltration servicing strategy has been identified as the Etobicoke Exfiltration System (EES). During this nine (9) month period, a number of Memoranda were prepared to support the selection process. All documents and work undertaken (Memoranda and Presentation) are described below (Sections 5.5.1.1 to 5.5.1.6) and included in Appendix E.

In September 2016, a Memorandum to the City outlined potential infiltration measures that could be considered for the BSUEA. The Memorandum outlined general considerations related to infiltration and nine (9) specific infiltration measures, which ranged from reduced lot grading to infiltration galleries and bioretention cells. The advice from the City and RVCA following submission of the Memorandum is that infiltration measures should be spread across the site so as to mimic current infiltration patterns and should not rely on infrastructure on private properties. After further review and discussions, the EES was selected as the preferred measure to preserve the water budget and carried forward for further sizing and analysis.

5.8 Analysis of EES Results

5.8.1 BSUEA Site Wide Infiltration with EES

A water budget analysis was carried out as part of the Existing Condition Report (Section B6, Appendix B). This analysis revealed that pre-development infiltration across the BSUEA accounted for 40% of the total precipitation based on long-term simulations. Based on the post-development simulation results, the water budget for the overall BSUEA lands is shown in Table 5-8 below and compared in the table with the existing conditions water budget. The use of the EES along the local road network within the BSUEA lands achieves an infiltration of 44% which is greater than under existing conditions, which shows that infiltration within ±10% of existing is achievable. It should be noted that this analysis has excluded the Brazeau and Drummond properties which have been assumed to integrate measures to promote infiltration and preserve pre-infiltration rates along both properties separately from the remaining BSUEA. Further refinements to the high level infiltration concept, including sizing of the EES, can be investigated during detailed design.

Water Budget Component	Annual Average Depth (mm)	Budget (%)	Existing Condition Budget (%)				
Precipitation	844	100%	100%				
Evapotranspiration	231	27%	60%				
Infiltration	377	44%	40%				
Surface Runoff	225	27%	0%				

5.8.2 Minto Lands

5.8.2.1 Major System Cascading and Ponding Levels

The simulated elevations along the major overland system nodes are shown in Table 5-9 and Table 5-10. There is no ponding during the 1:5 year event or 1:10 year event for local/collector roads and arterial roads, while the depth of flow along the major system is maintained to or below 350 mm during the 1:100 year event.

Major System Node	3 hr Chi 1:5 yr Ponding Depth (mm)	24 hr SCS 1:5 yr Ponding Depth (mm)	3 hr Chi 1:100 yr Ponding Depth (mm)	24 hr SCS 1:100 yr Ponding Depth (mm)
S_110-111	10	10	350	210
S_111-112	10	10	250	30
S_150-152	10	10	210	160
S_152-154	10	10	80	70

Pond Parameter	Dry Pond 1	Dry Pond 2	Western Spill-over Pond			
Water Quality	Not Required	Not Required	Not Required			
Simulated Release Rate (m ³ /s)	1.7	0.5	0.33			
Pond Invert (m)	95	95.6	100			
Pond Top of Bank (m)	95.75	96.8	100.7			
Active Storage Depth (m)	0.75	1.2	1.1			
Freeboard (m)	>0.3	>0.3	>0.3			
Outlet Elevation (m)	95	95.6	100			
Outlet Diameter (m)	0.675	0.375	0.4			
Drawdown Time (hrs)	6	12	6			
Surface Area (ha)	1.5	1.7	1.2			

Table 5-13: Minto EES Pond Parameters and Results

5.8.3 Mattamy Lands East and Mattamy Lands West

The Mattamy Lands East was modelled at the conceptual level as part of the Half Moon Bay South – Phase 4 Stormwater Management Report (Stantec, 2015) while the minor system of Mattamy Lands West was included in the Draft BSMSSA, Stantec, 2014. Neither of these Reports included an assessment of EES within the storm minor system.

Including the EES within these areas would not alter the stormwater management approach as neither of the Mattamy Lands requires additional water quality control and the MSS designs do not affect major system storage requirements. The use of EES in Mattamy Lands East, however, may improve the downstream HGLs in the Half Moon Bay South subdivision and areas draining to the Todd Pond as exfiltration of clean runoff into the underlying groundwater and esker would be promoted resulting in a reduction in the flow and increase in available capacity in the conventional sewers.

5.8.4 Brazeau and Drummond Aggregate Extraction Areas

The EES has been identified as a suitable strategy on urban development in the BSUEA to achieve distributed infiltration as per the recommendations of Paterson's Existing Conditions Report. Assuming that both aggregate extraction areas are developed as residential, infiltrating clean runoff from local roads can achieve the required infiltration. Alternatively, infiltration galleries could also supplement or replace part of an EES. At detailed design of these properties, the strategy to preserve pre-development infiltration rates will need to be reviewed in consultation with the Geotechnical Engineer once it is known what type of fill material was used to meet the minimum rehabilitation elevations.
APPENDIX E



